# TAYLOR COUNTY Baptist Association



Kentucky 1987

## TAYLOR COUNTY ASSOCIATION OF KENTUCKY BAPTISTS

second annual spring session held with GOOD HOPE BAPTIST CHURCH Monday, May 11, 1987, 7:00 P. M. THIRTIETH ANNUAL SESSION

EASTSIDE BAPTIST CHURCH

held with

Monday, September 7, 1987, 7:00 P.M.

PLEASANT HILL BAPTIST CHURCH

Tuesday, September 8, 1987, 3:30 P. M. and 7:00 P. M.

Moderator, Mr. Darrell Hunt Clerk, Mr. Jim Campbell

The Taylor County Association of Baptists will meet with

Salem Baptist Church

Monday, May 9, 1988, 7:00 P. M.

Mt. Gilboa Baptist Church

Monday, September 19, 1988, 7:00 P.M.

and

Palestine Baptist Church
Tuesday, September 20, 1988, 3:30 P.M. and 7:00 P.M.

#### TABLE OF CONTENTS

ASSOCIATIONAL DIRECTORY 3-	
Associational Officers	
Department Directors	3
	4
	5
Executive Board Members	6
W. M. U. Officers	7
Brotherhood Officers	7
Ordai ned Mi ni sters	8
Other Staff	8
Registered Messengers	9
Constitution and By-Laws 1	0
Order of BusinessSpring Meeting 1	2
Proceedings of Spring Meeting 1	3
Order of BusinessAnnual Meeting 1	15
	17
Reports	13
Executive Board	24
Historical Events	25
Treasurer 2	27
Audi tor	29
	29
In Memoriam 3	30
	31
	32
	33
	34
	34
	35
Church Training 3	35
	35
	36
	36
Missions Committee	38
Evangelism Committee 3	39
Stewardship and Cooperative Program 3	39
	10
Nominating Committee 4	11
Christian Education 4	11
Budget Committee 4	12
	13
Calendar of Activities for 1987 45-4	17
Statistical Tables 48-5	56
	57
Hi stori cal Tables	59
Index	

#### ASSOCIATIONAL DIRECTORY

#### TAYLOR COUNTY BAPTIST ASSOCIATION OFFICE 420 Lowell Avenue Campbellsville, Kentucky 42718 Phone--502-465-5600

#### DIRECTORY OF OFFICERS

MODERATOR
Mr. Darrell Hunt, 902 Gardenia Avenue465-4808
FIRST ASSISTANT MODERATOR
Rev. Bob E. Martin, 6380 Old Lebanon Road465-4720
SECOND ASSISTANT MODERATOR
Mr. Tom Gupton, 484 Beartrack Road
CLERK
Mr. Jim Campbell, 711 North Columbia Avenue465-8820
ASSISTANT CLERK
Mrs. Jane Hedgespeth, Hyde Park
TREASURER
Rev. James K. Fox, 75 Roland Street789-1380
ASSISTANT TREASURER
Mr. Jerry Parker, 838 Martin Road
AUDITOR
Mr. E. Poe Young, 320 Robinson Avenue
DIRECTOR OF MISSIONS Rev. William R. Beard, 605 Osage Avenue
KENTUCKY BAPTIST CONVENTION EXECUTIVE BOARD MEMBER
Rev. Don Gowin, 3441 Old Columbia Road
Rev. Boll dowill, 3441 old coldinala Road463-6632
DEDARTMENT DIDECTORS
DEPARTMENT DIRECTORS
DEPARTMENT DIRECTORS SUNDAY SCHOOL AND VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL DIRECTOR
SUNDAY SCHOOL AND VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL DIRECTOR Rev. Don Gowin, 3441 Old Columbia Road
SUNDAY SCHOOL AND VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL DIRECTOR Rev. Don Gowin, 3441 Old Columbia Road465-6032
SUNDAY SCHOOL AND VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL DIRECTOR Rev. Don Gowin, 3441 Old Columbia Road
SUNDAY SCHOOL AND VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL DIRECTOR Rev. Don Gowin, 3441 Old Columbia Road
SUNDAY SCHOOL AND VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL DIRECTOR Rev. Don Gowin, 3441 Old Columbia Road
SUNDAY SCHOOL AND VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL DIRECTOR Rev. Don Gowin, 3441 Old Columbia Road
SUNDAY SCHOOL AND VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL DIRECTOR Rev. Don Gowin, 3441 Old Columbia Road
SUNDAY SCHOOL AND VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL DIRECTOR Rev. Don Gowin, 3441 Old Columbia Road
SUNDAY SCHOOL AND VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL DIRECTOR Rev. Don Gowin, 3441 Old Columbia Road
SUNDAY SCHOOL AND VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL DIRECTOR Rev. Don Gowin, 3441 Old Columbia Road
SUNDAY SCHOOL AND VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL DIRECTOR Rev. Don Gowin, 3441 Old Columbia Road
SUNDAY SCHOOL AND VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL DIRECTOR Rev. Don Gowin, 3441 Old Columbia Road
SUNDAY SCHOOL AND VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL DIRECTOR Rev. Don Gowin, 3441 Old Columbia Road
SUNDAY SCHOOL AND VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL DIRECTOR Rev. Don Gowin, 3441 Old Columbia Road
SUNDAY SCHOOL AND VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL DIRECTOR Rev. Don Gowin, 3441 Old Columbia Road

#### COMMITTEES

BUDGET
(1) Rev. Roger Alford, 509 North Jackson Street465-8629
(2) Mr. William Bault. 828 West Main Street465-7746
(3) Rev. Charles Harris, 1002 Hampton Court465-5113
CHRISTIAN EDUCATION
(1) Rev. Steve James, 2564 Smith Ridge Road465-6477
(2) Mr. Larry Willis, 305 Summit Drive789-2931
(3) Rev. Gilbert Sapp, P. O. Box 96789-2693
EVANGELISM
(1) Mr. Paul Pike, 951 Squires Road465-4311
(2) Rev. Michael Moynahan, 1424 Red Fern Road789-1765
(3) Mr. Larry Parrish, 210 Old Summersville Road465-2506
MEDIA
(1) Rev. Al Hardy, 608 North Central Avenue465-3268
(2) Mr. Ed McGuire, 610 Shawnee Drive465-6064
(3) Mr. J. B. Crawley, P. O. Box 185465-5762
MISSIONS
(1) Rev. George R. Gaddie, 636 Lebanon Avenue465-6002
(2) Rev. Boyd Robertson, RFD 1, Box 115 C,
Knifley, Kentucky 42753789-2011
(3) Mr. Raymond Bell, 268 Highland Drive465-5904
(W) Mrs. Barbara Graham, 405 Ingram Avenue465-7255
(B) Mr. Floyd Hash, 205 Ingram Avenue
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
NOMINATING
(1) Rev. Howard Davenport, 103 North Carden Street. 789-3237
(2) Mr. Lynwood Newton, 417 Lowell Avenue
(3) Mr. Homer Kirtley, 905 Lebanon Avenue465-5763
PROGRAM
(1) Mrs. Wilhemina Parker, 85 Smith Ridge Road465-2825
(2) Dr. Jerry Kibbons, 112 Sunset Drive
(3) Rev. David Turner, 31 Friendship Road789-3088
RESOLUTIONS
(1) Mr. Arthur Antle, 114 Beechwood Road465-5420
(2) Rev. James Collison, 3145 East Elkhorn Road465-7260
(3) Dr. James E. Jones, 424 North Central Avenue789-2055
TIME, PLACE, AND PREACHER
(1) Mr. Tom Gupton, 484 Beartrack Road465-7394
(2) Rev. Roger Alford, 509 North Jackson Street465-8629
(3) Rev. Jackie Thomason, 1485 West Saloma Road789-1406
YOUTH
(1) Mr. Bruce Embry, 103 Stanford Lane465-2170
(2) Mr. Ron Rafferty, 2076 Palestine Road465-5182
(3) Mr. Lynn Kearney, 2970 Greensburg Road789-1275

All Addresses are "Campbellsville, Kentucky 42718" unless otherwise noted. BOLDFACE—Committees and Chairmen Numbers in parentheses are number of year terms for committee members.

There is a WMU (W) and Brotherhood (B) Representative serving on the Missions Committee

#### **PASTORS**

HOTON
Rev. Jimmy Rowland. 203 Underwood Street465-4087
CAMPBELLSVILLE Dr. James E. Jones, 424 North Central Avenue789-2055
EASTSIDE
Rev. Charles W. Powers, 535 North Hoskins Avenue465-2483
ELKHORN  Rev. James Collison, 3145 East Elkhorn Road465-7260
FAIRVIEW
Rev. Charles Harris, 1002 Hampton Court465-5113
FRIENDSHIP  Day Dayld Tunner 21 Enlandship Bood 799 2099
Rev. David Turner, 31 Friendship Road789-3088
Rev. George R. Gaddle, 636 Lebanon Avenue465-6002
GREEN RIVER MEMORIAL
Rev. Donald Gowin, 3441 Old Columbia Road465-6032
Rev. Gilbert Sapp, P. O. Box 96
LOWELL AVENUE
Rev. Larry D. Koch, 610 Osage Avenue
*Rev. Jewell Gene Hall, 1971 Old Lebanon Road465.4459
MT, GILBOA
Rev. Roger Alford, 509 North Jackson Street465-8629
PALESTINE Rev. Michael Moynahan, 1424 Red Fern Road789-1765
PITMAN VALLEY
Rev. J. V. Mullen, 303 Ingram Avenue465-2495
PLEASANT HILL
Rev. Bob E. Martin, 6380 Old Lebanon Road789-1462 RAIKES HILL MISSION (of Campbellsville)
Rev. Ed Hamlin, 1403 Sandpiper Circle789-1606
ROBINSON CREEK
Rev. Steve James, 2564 Smith Ridge Road465-6477
*Rev. Al Hardy, 608 North Central Avenue465-3268
SALOMA
Rev. Jackie Thomason, 1485 West Saloma Road789-1406
SOUTH CAMPBELLSVILLE  Rev. Howard Davenport, 103 North Carden Street789-3237
YUMA
Rev. Chris Mueller, 227 Underwood Street789-2902
All Addresses are "Campbellsville, Kentucky 42718" unless otherwise noted.
* Denotes Interim Pastor

#### EXECUTIVE BOARD MEMBERS

ACTON
Mr. Charles Arnold, 2234 Long Branch Road465-2217
CAMPBELLSVILLE
Mr. M. B. Gaskins, 227 Risen Avenue
EASTSIDE Mr. Stanley DeWitt, RFD 1, Box 32
Raywick, Kentucky 40060692-2608
ELKHORN
Mr. Jeremiah Cox, 3576 East Elkhorn Road465-8237
FAIRVIEW
Mr. Lewis Cox, 2868 Barney School Road465-7869
FRIENDSHIP
Mr. James Kendall, Bengal Road
Mr. Larry Underwood, 131 Happy Hill Drive465-2293
GREEN RIVER MEMORIAL
Mr. Larry Parrish, 210 Old Summersville Road465-2506
LIBERTY
Mr. Stanley McCubbin, 1575 Spurlington Road465-5465 LOWELL AVENUE
Mr. Tom Gupton, 484 Beartrack Road
MEADOWVIEW
Mr. Ellis Perkins, 122 Coakley Street465-8869
MT. GILBOA
Mr. Edgar Russell, 1787 Mt. Gilboa Road
Finley, Kentucky 42736
PALESTINE Mr. Earl Fawcett, 228 Jan Street465-5231
PITMAN VALLEY
Mr. Julius Agee, 221 Jan Street
PLEASANT HILL
Mr. Darrell Blair, 2074 Old Greensburg Road465-3334
ROBINSON CREEK
Mr. Ron Osborne, 812 Martin Road789-2416
SALEM Mr. Jack Arvin, 2875 Hodgenville Road465-4905
SALOMA
Mr. Charles Porter, 102 Brook Street465-6488
SOUTH CAMPBELLSVILLE
Mr. Raymond Bell, 268 Highland Drive465-5904
YUMA
Mr. Garry Bault, RFD 1, Box 75 Casey Creek, Kentucky 42743465-3927
oddey oleek, helituoky 12/10/11/11/11/11/11/11/11/100-092/
All Addresses are "Campbellsville, Kentucky 42718" unless otherwise noted.

## WOMEN'S MISSIONARY UNION OFFICERS

DIRECTOR
Mrs. Liz Shaw, 214 Matthew Street
Mrs. Frances Beard, 605 Osage Avenue
SECRETARY/TREASURER Mrs. Marietta Moyers, 401 Ingram Avenue465-8505
MISSION ACTION/PERSONAL WITNESSING
Mrs. Barbara Graham, 405 Ingram Avenue465-7255 BAPTIST WOMEN
Mrs. Barbara Bault, 828 West Main Street465-7746
BAPTIST YOUNG WOMEN Mrs. Sharon Wayne, 6502 Hodgenville Road789-1088
ACTEENS
Mrs. Joyce Martin, 6380 Old Lebanon Road789-1462 GIRLS ACTION
Mrs. Linda Turner, 31 Friendship Road789-3088
MISSION FRIENDS Mrs. Shelia Clarke, 2019 Red Fern Road789-3349
SONG LEADER
Mrs. Nancy Hunt, 902 Gardenia Avenue
Mrs. Helen Franklin, 405 Bell Avenue
CENTENNIAL CELEBRATION CHAIRPERSON  Mrs. Joyce Martin, 6380 Old Lebanon Road789-1462
REPRESENTATIVE ON MISSIONS COMMITTEE
Mrs. Barbara Graham, 405 Ingram Avenue465-725
BROTHERHOOD OFFICERS
BROTHERHOOD DIRECTOR
Mr. Willard Wise, 3405 Elkhorn Road
Mr. J. D. Meadows, 213 Fairview Drive789-1962
ROYAL AMBASSADOR DIRECTOR Mr. Glen Canada, 2319 Greensburg Road465-4042
REPRESENTATIVE ON MISSIONS COMMITTEE  Mr. Floyd Hash, 205 Ingram Avenue
rir. rioya mash, 205 ingram Avenue
All Addresses are "Campbellsville, Kentucky 42718."
**** Francisco Anna Canadas (1997) Williams (1997) Tellas

#### ORDAINED MINISTERS

ORDAINED HINISTERS	
Rev. Carlos Anderson, 401 Lebanon Avenue	45
Dr. J. Chester Badgett, 112 Columbia Court465-502	23
Rev. Marshall Black, 710 North Hoskins Avenue465-427	74
Dr. Robert Clark, 115 Wakefield Drive465-626	51
Dr. H. E. Coker, 544 Fern Drive	
Rev. Sam Conner, 619 Shawnee Drive465-843	37
Dr. Robert Doty, Risen Avenue465-200	
Dr. D. L. Druien, 115 College Street465-763	34
Rev. Thurman Eaton, 2174 Greensburg Road789-311	18
Rev. Dan Flanagan, 1235 Noe Road	57
Rev. L. D. Kennedy, 400 North Columbia Avenue465-865	57
Rev. Steve Matthews, 205 Bell Avenue465-859	79
Rev. Henry T. Parrott, 808 North Hoskins Avenue789-310	)4
Dr. Ken Pope, 102 Wakefield Drive	54
Rev. Boyd Robertson, RFD 1, Box 115 C,	
Knifley, Kentucky 42753789-201	11
Rev. Harold Smith, 1449 Palestine Road465-771	15
Dr. Robert Street, 30 Debra Kay Street789-162	
Rev. Steve White, Campbellsville College Box 545465-887	73
All Addresses are "Campbellsville, Kentucky 42718."	
OTHER STAFF	
(The following serve as full-time or part-time Ministers	ìn

(The following serve as full-time or part-time Ministers in their respective churches and are not listed elsewhere in this book of minutes. This list does not include those serving in dual capacities which are listed in Tables A through I in the back portion of the Minutes Book.)
PALESTINE

#### MINISTER OF RECREATION

#### MINISTER OF RECREATION

Ms. Patricia Sprowles, Highland Subdivision......789-1143
SALOMA

MINISTERS OF RECREATION

#### REGISTERED MESSENGERS 1987

A total of one hundred forty-two messengers and two alternates representing all twenty churches and one mission registered for the 1987 session.

- ACTON (3) -- Jimmy Rowland, Jamie Beck, and Carol Rowland.
- CAMPBELLSVILLE (24)--Dr. James Jones, Jim Campbell, Vicky Campbell, Laura Campbell, Dr. J. Chester Badgett, Mrs. J. Chester Badgett, Mrs. Golda Mardis, Dr. Forest Shely, J. B. Crawley, Lloyd Parrott, Ed Garr, Lynwood Kessler, Carl McCubbin, M. B. Gaskin, Mrs. Opal DeWitt, Homer Kirtley, Willard Wise, Dr. W. R. Davenport, Jesse Parrott, Liz Shaw, Dan Flanagan, Dr. Robert Clark, John Wagster, and Chad Higgins.
- EASTSIDE (3) -- Charles W. Powers, Stanley DeWitt, and Marshall Webb.
- ELKHORN (4)--Alta Carroll, Jeremiah Cox, Virginia Cox, and Opal Clark.
- FAIRVIEW (4)--Charles Harris, Lewis Cox, Diane Colvin, and Glen Colvin.
- FRIENDSHIP (4)--Rev. David Turner, Vontress Jones, Gladys Jones, and Geraldine Jones.
- GOOD HOPE (6)—Rev. George Gaddie, Rev. Henry T. Parrott, E. Poe Young, Ray Blevins, James Netherland, and Beulah Netherland.
- GREEN RIVER MEMORIAL (6)--Rev. Don Gowin, Dr. Jerry Kibbons, Alvin Hardy, Larry Parrish, Doug McCubbin, and Glen Canada.
- LIBERTY (6 and 1 Alternate)—Rev. Gilbert Sapp, Betty McCubbin, Nettle Hall, Nell Wise, Brian Wise, Alma Wise, and (Alternate) Callie McCubbin.
- LOWELL AVENUE (10)—Rev. Larry Koch, Mr. Tom Gupton, Mrs. Jewell Gupton, Miss Lisa Gupton, Mrs. Jane Hedgespeth, Rev. W. R. Beard, Mrs. Frances Beard, Rev. Jlm Fox, Mrs. Debble Placenti, and Mr. Frank Placenti.
- MEADOWVIEW (4)--Leonard Barnes, Clarence Speer, Cleo Speer, and Ellis Perkins.
- MT. GILBOA (6)--Rev. Roger Alford, Mrs. Sally Hunt, Mr. James Hunt, Darrell Hunt, Mr. Edgar Russell, and Rev. L. D. Kennedy.
- PALESTINE (5)--Mike Moynahan, Harold Smith, Winona Smith, Marshall Black, and Cleo Black.
- PITMAN VALLEY (6 and 1 Alternate)—Rev. J. V. Mullen, Norma Hovlous, Orville Newton, Gatha Williams, Jamie Russell, Brenda Russell, and (Alternate) Vicki Williams.

- PLEASANT HILL (13)—Rev. Bob Martin, Mrs. Bob Martin, Mr. Lee Gaddie, Mrs. Lee Gaddie, Mr. James Noe, Mrs. James Noe, Mr. Olyn Graham, Mr. D. W. Crawley, Mrs. D. W. Crawley, Mr. Chester Blakeman, Mrs. Chester Blakeman, Mrs. Edgar Graham, and Mrs. Olyn Graham.
- RAIKES HILL MISSION (OF CAMPBELLSVILLE) (2)--Ed Hamlin and Pam Hamlin.
- ROBINSON CREEK (8)--Steve James, Debby James, Marilyn Smith, Jerry Parker, Kenny Smith, Dude Barnett, Ora Mae Barnett, and Bill Perkins.
- SALEM (8)--Philip Ronk, Arthur Antie, Irene Antie, Earl Barnett, Helen Barnett, Jack Arvin, Kathryn Arvin, and Zilliah VanCleave.
- SALOMA (2) -- Jackie Thomason and Charles Porter.
- SOUTH CAMPBELLSVILLE (13)—Jerry Inman, Phyllis Inman, Raymond Bell, Geneva Gadberry, Helen Gray, Betty Kirtley, Howard Davenport, Edna Benningfield, Almeda Osborne, Cathy Spear, Lucy Spurling, Paul Franklin, and Dorothy Davenport.
- YUMA (5)--Rev. Chris Mueller, Mr. Garry Bault, Wendell Thompson, Mrs. Gaye Bault, and Mrs. Stacey Thompson.

## TAYLOR COUNTY ASSOCIATION OF KENTUCKY BAPTISTS CONSTITUTION

- Article 1. This body shall be called the Taylor County Association of Kentucky Baptists.
- Article 2. Each cooperating church shall be entitled to four (4) messengers, one of whom shall be the pastor, and one additional messenger for each fifty (50) members or fraction thereof, above the first one hundred (100) members, plus four (4) messengers from each mission sponsored.
- Article 3. The business of this body shall be, when assembled, to hear reports from the churches with regard to their condition as to members, prosperity, etc., to consult together for their development and growth in all matters pertaining to the evangelism of the world, and shall hold and control such property as shall come into possession of the association.
- Article 4. The body shall exercise no authority over the local churches, and recognizes their complete autonomy. The Association reserves the right, as final action, to sever relations with any cooperating church for engaging in practices not considered Biblical.
- Article 5. The Time, Place, and Preacher Committee shall, in addition to the annual meeting, select a time and place for a spring session for the purpose of electing officers for the next associational year, at which time the body shall elect by nomination and private ballot, or raising hand vote: Moderator; First Assistant Moderator; Second Assistant Moderator; Clerk; Assistant Clerk; Treasurer; Assistant Treasurer; and Auditor; whose duties shall be as custom imposes on their respective offices. The Nominating Committee shall also make its report at this time and all auxiliary directors shall be elected. All officers shall continue in office until superceded by their successor, but none shall be elligible to the office of moderator for more than two successive terms.

- Article 6. Churches desiring fellowship in the association must make application to the executive board at least six (6) months prior to the annual meeting. The application shall be referred to a Credentials Committee who shall be responsible for examining the church's articles of faith and record of mission support. The committee will also be responsible for bringing a preliminary report to the Executive Board and a final report to the Annual Meeting.
- Article 7. The Executive Board of the Association shall be composed of all pastors of cooperating churches and missions and one lay member from each church. All general associational officers, auxiliary heads, and committee chairmen will by virtue of their office be members of the Executive Board. The retiring Moderator will be a member of the Executive Board for the year following his active service as a moderator. Each associational officer shall hold the same office in the sessions of the Executive Board. The Executive Board shall be responsible for the work of the association between the annual sessions. Quorum of the Executive Board consists of nine (9) members.
- Article 8. In the appointment of committees, individuals shall be named instead of churches, and on each committee named, one or more members shall be laymen. The Promotional Committee shall consist of Moderator, Clerk, Treasurer, heads of the Associational Organizations, and such other members as the occasion demands.
- Article 9. This body shall meet annually, according to adjustment, but in case of emergency, the Executive Board may call a special session, and also change the time and place of the meeting. In addition to the annual meeting, the body shall meet in spring session for the purpose of electing officers for the following associational year.
- Article 10. This Constitution may be altered or ammended (except Article 4) at any meeting of the body, upon one year's notice, by concurrence of two-thirds of the members present.
- Parlimentary Rules: Kerfoot's Parlimentary Rules of Order is a guide of the parlimentary order followed by the association.

## BY-LAWS ARTICLE 1--DUTIES OF OFFICERS

- Officers elected at the spring session shall assume their duties at the close of the last session in the fall meeting.
- 2. The Clerk shall keep a record of the proceedings of the Association and the Executive Board, superintend the printing and distribution of the minutes of the Association which shall include statistics from August 1 through July 31 immediately preceding the annual meeting covered by the minutes, send five copies to the Secretary of the Kentucky Baptist Convention, send copies to various other Baptist agencies, and keep a file of the minutes and other important papers of the association.
- 3. The Treasurer shall receive all money contributed by the churches to the Association or money received from other sources, shall make reports to the Association and the Executive Board covering the Associational year of August 1 through July 31 and shall make disbursements as authorized by the Association and the Executive Board, and shall be authorized to pay all bills and salaries established by the budget adopted at an annual meeting until the next budget is adopted at the following annual meeting. He shall be bonded and the bonding fee paid by the association.

4. An auditor shall be secured by the Executive Board to audit the Treasurer's books and attest his annual report. The auditing expense, if any shall be paid by the Association.

#### ARTICLE II--COMMITTEES

- The Promotion Committee shall be responsible for planning, developing, and promoting a program of activities for the year in all phases of church work. This committee shall give a monthly report on the progress of their program.
- The Program Committee will plan the programs for the annual meetings and shall report as far in advance as possible.
- 3. The Nominating Committee, after consulting with the Auxiliaries of the Association, shall recommend to the Association at its annual meeting nominations for all Associational Sunday School Officers, Associational W. M. U. Officers, Associational Church Training Officers, Associational Brotherhood Officers, Church Music Officers, and such other officers as the body may from time to time assign them.
- 4. The standing committees of the Association shall be Budget Committee; Program Committee; Missions Committee; Evangelism Committee; Christian Edudcation Committee; Time, Place, and Preacher Committee; Resolutions Committee; Youth Committee: and the Nominating Committee which shall be responsible for nominating all Standing Committee Members. Members of the Standing Committees will serve three years on a rotating basis with one member rotating off each year, with the exception of the Missions Committee which shall have, in addition to the three members, a representative from the Women's Missionary Union and a representative from the Brotherhood selected annually. All other committees shall be appointed by the Moderator unless specified by special motion.

## SECOND ANNUAL SPRING MEETING OF THE TAYLOR COUNTY ASSOCIATION OF BAPTISTS IN KENTUCKY

#### GOOD HOPE BAPTIST CHURCH

7:00 P. M. May 11, 1987 7:00 Congregational Hymn....."He Keeps Me Singing" Scripture and Prayer......Bro. David Shaffer 7:15 Enrollment of Messengers Adoption of Program Roll Call of Churches Recognition of Visitors, New Pastors, and Others 7:20 7:25 7:30 Election of Officers for 1987-1988 7:45 Report of Nominating Committee 7:55 Special Music......"The Holy City".....Miss Lisa Gupton 8:00 Adjourn until September 7, 1987 at Eastside

#### SPRING MEETING PROCEEDINGS

GOOD HOPE MAY 11, 1987 7:00 P. M.

- The second annual spring meeting of the Taylor County Baptist Association
  was called to order by Moderator Darrell Hunt at 7:01 P. M.
- "He Keeps Me Singing," sung by the congregation, was led by Miss Lisa Gupton, Associational Music Chairperson.
- Rev. David Shaffer, Music Director of the host church welcomed the association to Good Hope in the absence of Pastor George Gaddie, who had become ill just prior to the meeting. He read Psalm 150 and led in prayer.
- 4. The clerk moved that all presently enrolled messengers and those who would be enrolled during the course of the meeting be seated as messengers for the spring meeting. This motion carried after being duly seconded.
- Dr. Jerry Kibbons, Chairman of the Program Committee, moved that the program be adopted as printed and distributed with adjustments to be made by the moderator as necessary. This motion was seconded by the clerk and carried.
- After a rollcall, the clerk reported that sixteen churches and one mission had seated messengers at the meeting. One other church had messengers which arrived after the rollcall.
- 7. Miss Lisa Gupton led the congregation in the singing of "Victory in Jesus."
- Moderator Darrell Hunt called Rev. Henry T. Parrott to the platform and made a special presentation to him in honor of his serving as the first Director of Missions for the association.
- 9. ELECTION OF OFFICERS
  - A. Dr. James E. Jones nominated Mr. Darrell Hunt to serve as Moderator for the 1987-1988 associational year. With no further nominations Dr. J. Chester Badgett moved that nominations cease and Bro. Hunt be elected by acclamation. This motion carried after a second by the clerk.
  - B. Bro. Jackie Thomason placed the name of Rev. Bob Martin in nomination for the position of First Assistant Moderator. Bro. Willard Wise moved for Bro. Martin's election by acclamation. Seconded by Dr. Badgett, the motion carried.
  - C. Dr. Badgett then nominated Bro. Tom Gupton to serve as Second Assistant Moderator. Dr. Randy Davenport moved that nominations cease. Bro. Marshall Black seconded the motion and Bro. Gupton was elected by acclamation.
  - Dr. James E. Jones nominated Jim Campbell to serve as Clerk. Bro. Jackie Thomason moved that he be elected by acclamation. Seconded by Bro. Willard Wise, the motion carried.
  - E. Dr. Jones then nominated Bro. James K. Fox to the office of Treasurer. Bro. Mike Moynahan moved that nominations cease, and after a second by Bro. Bob Martin, the motion carried.
  - F. Dr. J. Chester Badgett nominated Bro. Jerry Parker to the office of Assistant Treasurer. After no further nominations, Bro. Parker was elected after a motion and second for acclamation.

- G. Dr. James Jones nominated Mrs. Jane Hedgespeth for the office of Assistant Clerk. Bro. Jackie Thomason moved for acceptance by acclamation, and the motion carried after being duly seconded.
- H. The clerk placed the name of Bro. E. Poe Young in nomiation for Auditor. Bro. Marshall Black moved to close nominations, and the motion carried after a second by Bro. Tom Gupton.

#### 10. ELECTION OF DEPARTMENT OFFICERS AND COMMITTEES

A. Bro. Donald Skaggs, Chairman of the Nominating Committee, placed the following names in nomination to serve as Department Officers.

SUNDAY SCHOOL--Rev. Don Gowin

CHURCH TRAINING--Rev. L. D. Kennedy

MUSIC--Miss Lisa Gupton

WOMEN'S MISSIONARY UNION--Mrs. Liz Shaw

BROTHERHOOD--Mr. Willard Wise

YOUTH--Mr. Lynn Kearney

B. Bro. Skaggs then placed the following names in nomination to serve three year terms on committees.

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION--Rev. Gilbert Sapp

EVANGELISM -- Mr. Larry Parrish

MEDIA -- Mr. J. B. Crawely

MISSIONS--Mr. Raymond Bell

NOMINATING--Mr. Homer Kirtley

PROGRAM -- Rev. David Turner

RESOLUTIONS--Rev. Philip Ronk

STEWARDSHIP--Rev. Charles Harris

TIME, PLACE, AND PREACHER--Rev. Jackie Thomason

C. Bro. Skaggs reported that the Women's Missionary Union had nominated the following people to the respective offices in the W. M. U.

DIRECTOR--Mrs. Liz Shaw

ASSISTANT DIRECTOR -- Mrs. Frances Beard

SECRETARY/TREASURER--Mrs. Marietta Moyers

BAPTIST WOMEN--Mrs. Barbara Bault

BAPTIST YOUNG WOMEN DIRECTOR -- Mrs. Sharon Wayne

ACTEEN DIRECTOR -- Mrs. Joyce Martin

GIRLS ACTION DIRECTOR--Mrs. Linda Turner

MISSIONS FRIENDS DIRECTOR--Mrs. Shella Clark

MISSION ACTION-PERSONAL WITNESSING--Mrs. Barbara Graham

CENTENNIAL CHAIRMAN--Mrs. Joyce Martin

MUSIC DIRECTOR--Mrs. Nancy Hunt

PIANIST -- Mrs. Helen Franklin

D. He further recommended for the Brotherhood that the following two officers be elected.

DIRECTOR -- Mr. Willard Wise

ROYAL AMBASSADOR LEADER -- Mr. Glen Canada

The clerk moved to accept the recommendations of the Nominating Committee. This motion, seconded by Bro. Mike Moynahan, carried.

 Bro. Glen Canada requested the floor and called Bro. Henry Parrott to the pulpit for a second recognition, this time from the Royal Ambassadors of Taylor County. 12. Dr. James E. Jones arose and requested the floor for special privilege which was granted. With a few prefacing remarks, he introduced Bro. Don Watson. Bro. Watson expressed his apologies and remorse to Salem Baptist Church and to the association for any hurts and ill feelings which he had caused. He then asked for forgiveness from the body.

Dr. Jones then moved that the association receive this apology and that Bro. Watson be offered the support and prayers of the body. This motion was seconded by Bro. Bob Martin. After the motion carried by standing vote, the congregation offered Bro. Watson hands of Christian fellowship.

- 13. The clerk announced an attendance of one hundred (100) registered messengers and fourteen (14) visitors to the session.
- 14. The moderator introduced Miss Lisa Gupton for the special music and Rev. Randy Smith for the evening message. Before relinquishing the pulpit, however, he asked Lisa's father, Bro. Tom Gupton to lift a prayer for the remainder of the service.
- After the prayer, Miss Gupton sang "The Holy City," accompanied by Mrs. Debbie Placenti at the piano.
- 16. Bro. Smith then brought the message of the evening. It was entitled "Salvation, What Difference Does It Make?"
- 17. After the message, Bro. Larry Koch dismissed the meeting with prayer.

### THIRTIETH ANNUAL MEETING OF THE TAYLOR COUNTY ASSOCIATION OF BAPTISTS IN KENTUCKY

#### EASTSIDE BAPTIST CHURCH

Septem	mber 7, 1986	7:00 P. M.
7:00	Call to OrderMr. D  Congregational Hymn"Down at Scripture and PrayerRev. Charle	the Cross"
7:15	Enrollment of Messengers, Adoption of Program, Call of Churches	
7:20	Recognition of Visitors, New Pastors, and Othe Report of Committee AppointmentsMr. D	
7:25	Report of Executive Board, Digest of Letters, and Historical Events	
7:30	Treasurer's Report	. James Fox
7:35	Report of Time, Place, and Preacher Committee	es E. Jones
7:40	In Memoriam	the Story" Bill Beard Glen Canada

8:15	Special Music Taylor County-Kenya Mission EmphasisDr. Jerry Kibbons Recognition of Volunteers Slide Presentation Closing Prayer
	PLEASANT HILL BAPTIST CHURCH
Septem	mber 8, 1986 3:30 P. M.
3:30	Call to Order
4:05	(2) Church Training
	(1) Missions Committee
4:35 4:40 5:00 5:30	(4) Media CommitteeMr. J. B. Crawley Congregational Hymn"Since Jesus Came into My Heart" Kentucky Baptist Convention MessageRev. Jack Palmer Miscellaneous Business Session Adjourn for Evening Meal
	PLEASANT HILL BAPTIST CHURCH
Septem	ber 8, 1986 7:00 P. M.
7:00	Call to Order
7:15 7:25 7:35 7:40 7:45 7:55	Sunday School Recognition

#### PROCEEDINGS

#### EASTSIDE September 7, 1987 7:00 P. M.

- The thirtieth annual session of the Taylor County Association of Baptists in Kentucky was called to order at 7:00 P. M. by the Moderator, Bro. Darrell Hunt.
- The congregation was led in singing the hymn, "Down At the Cross," by Miss Lisa Gupton. Music Chairman for the association.
- Host Pastor, Bro. Wes Powers, welcomed those present, read John 3:14-18, and led in prayer.
- 4. The clerk moved that the presently registered messengers and those who would be registering later in the meeting and at later meetings be seated as the messengers to the twenty-ninth annual meeting of Taylor County Baptists. The motion was duly seconded and was approved.
- 5. Dr. Jerry Kibbons made the motion that the printed program distributed at the door as the people entered be accepted as the program for the meeting with any changes, deletions, or ammendments to be made as needed. This motion was adopted after a second by Dr. J. Chester Badgett.
- 6. The clerk, after the roll-call of churches, announced that all twenty of the churches plus the one mission in the association were represented at the meeting. A total of 108 messengers and 34 visiors were registered for the first session.
- Bros. Jimmy Rowland, Jackie Thomason, and Larry Koch were introduced as new pastors who had accepted churches in the association since the 1986 session. There were no visitors from outside the association.
- 8. There were no committee appointments to be made at this time.
- 9. The clerk moved that the Digest of Letters, the Table of Historical Events, and the Executive Board Report which had been distributed at the door be adopted into the minutes of the association. This motion was secoded by Bro. Don Gowin and was approved by voice vote.
- 10. The Treasurer's Report was presented by the Treasurer, Bro. Jim Fox, who moved for its approval. Seconded by the clerk, the motion carried.
- i1. Bro. E. Poe Young brought the Auditor's Report and moved for its approval. The motion carried after a second by Bro. Marshall Black.
- 12. The Time, Place, and Preacher Committee report was made by Bro. Roger Alford, who made the motion it be approved. Seconded by Dr. Jerry Kibbons, the motion carried. The Spring Session will meet at Salem on 9 May, 1988, with Bro. Roger Alford to bring the message. Alternate preacher will be Bro. Wesley Powers. The Fall Sessions will be on 19 and 20 September, 1988, at Mt. Gilboa and Palestine respectively with Rev. David Turner to bring the message. The alternate preacher for this session will be Rev. Gilbert Sapp.
- 13. The "In Memoriam" report was given by Bro. Henry T. Parrott, who made several comments and then read a list of the members of the association's churches who went to be with the Lord during the past associational year.
- 14. The Associational Music Chairman, Miss Lisa Gupton, led the congregation in the singing of "I Love To Tell the Story."

- 15. Bro. Henry Parrott presented the Associational and State Missions Report. Bro. Bill Beard then added several comments about Direct Missions and his work as Director of Missions. Bro. Beard then moved that the In Memoriam, State Missions, and Associational Missions Reports be adopted. Duly seconded, this motion carried.
- 16. The Home Mission Report was given by Bro. Glen Canada, who moved for its approval. This motion carried after being duly seconded.
- 17. Mrs. Liz Shaw presented the Foreign Mission Report and moved for its approval. Bro. Homer Kirtley seconded the motion, and after Dr. Jerry Kibbons spoke to the report, it carried.
- 18. The special music, "People Need the Lord," was sung by Miss Lisa Gupton.
- 19. Dr. Jerry Kibbons recognized the people who had been to Kenya on a tour of mission duty. The ones who had gone were J. Chester Badgett, Ruth Badgett, John Taylor, J. B. Crawley, Randy Lawless, James Jones, Don Gowin, Al Hardy, Doug McCubbin, Larry Parrish, Bob Martin, and Chris Clarke. Also, Brian and Connie Wise, Ed McGuire, and Dan Flanagan will be going before the year is over. Bro. Bill Beard delivered a prayer of thanksgiving and dedication for this group.

Dr. Kibbons then showed several slides taken by the people who had been to Kenya and shared some of the difficulties and joys which the missionaries had experienced. Several of the missionaries went into more detail about some of the slides.

After the slides, Dr. Kibbons requested that several of the missionaries give their impressions of the principal needs in Kenya.

Bro. Bob Martin--"There needs to be better education for native pastors. The workers need prayer."

Dr. J. Chester Badgett--"There is much hunger and starvation, not only in Kenya, but all third world countries. There needs to be prayer. More workers are needed."

Bro. Larry Parrish--"There need to be more national pastors."

Bro. Al Hardy--"The people need help to get drinking water. The missionary adults and their children need prayer and understanding as they are quite often separated from each other for long periods of time."

- 20. The closing prayer was brought by Bro, Roger Alford, pastor at Mt. Gilboa.
- 21. There being no further business, the first session of the thirtieth Annual Meeting of Taylor County Baptists in Kentucky was adjourned until the following afternoon at Pleasant Hill.

#### PLEASANT HILL

#### September 8, 1987 3:30 P. M.

- 22. The second session of the thirtieth annual meeting of Taylor County Association of Baptists in Kentucky was called to order at 3:30 P. M. by the moderator, Bro. Darrell Hunt.
- Miss Lisa Gupton, Associational Music Chairman and Minister of Music at Lowell Avenue, led the congregation in the singing of "He Keeps Me Singing."

 Rev. David Turner, pastor of Friendship, read Luke 12:35-40, and led in prayer.

#### 25. DEPARTMENT REPORTS

- A. 1. The Sunday School report, prepared by Bro. Don Gowin, the Associational Sunday School and Vacation Bible School Director, was read by the clerk.
  - The clerk then read the Vacation Bible School, also prepared by Bro. Gowin. He then moved for the approval of the Sunday School and Vacation Bible School Report. This motion was carried after a second by Dr. J. Chester Badgett.
- B. Bro. L. D. Kennedy, Associational Church Training Director, gave the Church Training report and moved it be approved as read. After a second by Bro. Homer Kirtley, he spoke to the report. The report was approved.
- C. The Women's Missionary Union report was brought by the director, Mrs. Liz Shaw. She moved for its adoption, and after being seconded by Bro. Marshall Black, the motion carried.
- D. The Brotherhood report was given by the Associational Royal Ambassador Director, Bro. Glen Canada. He moved for its approval, and with a second by the Dr. J. Chester Badgett, the report was adopted.
- E. Miss Lisa Gupton read the Music Report and moved that it be adopted. This motion carried after a second by the clerk.

#### 26. COMMITTEE REPORTS

- A. The Missions Committee report was given by the chairman, Bro. George Gaddie. His motion for adoption was duly seconded, and the report was adopted.
- B. Bro. Mike Moynahan, Chairman of the Evangelism Committee, made that committee's report and moved for its approval. After a second by Bro. Homer Kirtley, Bro. Moynahan spoke to the report. The report was approved.
- C. The Stewardship and Cooperative Program Report was given by Bro. Homer Kirtley, who made the motion that it be adopted. Seconded by Dr. James Jones, the motion carried and it was approved.
- D. The Media Committee Report was given by Bro. J. B. Crawley, Chairman of the Media Committee, who moved for its approval. This motion was seconded by Bro. Homer Kirtley and was adopted.
- E. The Nominating Committee Report was given by Bro. Raymond Bell in the absence of Bro. Howard Davenport. He moved that the report be approved. Duly seconded the motion carried.
- Miss Lisa Gupton led the congregation in the singing of "Since Jesus Came Into My Heart."
- Bro. Jack Palmer, representing the Kentucky Baptist Convention, brought a report on Kentucky Baptist work and objectives for the coming year.

#### 29. MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS SESSION

A. The moderator read a proposed change to Article 7 in the constitution which had received its first reading in the 1986 session. The proposed change is an addendum and will make Committee Chairmen Executive Board Members. The clerk moved that the proposed constitutional change be approved. This motion carried after a second by Dr. J. Chester Badgett. The new wording is bold faced and underlined.

The Executive Board of the Association shall be composed of all pastors of cooperating churches and missions and one lay member from each church. All general associational officers, auxiliary heads, and committee chairmen will by virtue of their office be members of the Executive Board. The retiring Moderator will be a member of the Executive Board for the year following his active service as a moderator. Each associational officer shall hold the same office in the sessions of the Executive Board. The Executive Board shall be responsible for the work of the association between the annual sessions. Quorum of the Executive Board consists of nine (9) members.

- B. The moderator then read a proposed change to Section 3 in the By-laws--Duties of Officers to further clarify and carry out a By-law change made in the 1986 Annual Session which was to have superceded a motion passed in the 1985 session. The change will bring the treasurer's reporting in line with the report in the Digest of Letters distributed in the annual meeting as specified under Clerk's Duties in Section 2. Bro. Al Hardy moved that the proposed change be adopted. The motion carried after being duly seconded. The change is an addendum and is bold faced and underlined.
  - 3. The Treasurer shall receive all money contributed by the churches to the Association or money received from other sources, shall make reports to the Association and the Executive Board covering the Associational year of August 1 through July 31 and shall make disbursements as authorized by the Association and the Executive Board, and shall be authorized to pay all bills and salaries established by the budget adopted at an annual meeting until the next budget is adopted at the following annual meeting. He shall be bonded and the bonding fee paid by the association.
- C. The moderator then read a proposed change to section 4 under Article II—Committees to add the Youth Committee to the list of Standing Committees and is to bring the Constitution in line with a motion which was passed in the 1982 Session. Dr. J. Chester Badgett moved that the proposed change be adopted. This motion was duly seconded and approved. The proposed change is an addendum and is bold faced and underlined.
  - 4. The standing committees of the Association shall be Budget Committee; Program Committee; Missions Committee; Evangelism Committee; Christian Edudcation Committee; Time, Place, and Preacher Committee; Resolutions Committee; Youth Committee: and the Nominating Committee which shall be responsible for nominating all Standing Committee Members. Members of the Standing Committees will serve three years on a rotating basis with one member rotating off each year, with the exception of the Missions Committee which shall have, in addition to the three members, a representative from the Women's Missionary Union and a representative from the Brotherhood selected annually. All other committees shall be appointed by the Moderator unless specified by special motion.

- D. Bro. Mike Moynahan made the following moition, "I move that the Evangelism Committee be empowered to structure the Quarterly Evangelism Rally in such a way that at least one rally in each associational year will be intended to touch the unsaved of the community." This motion was duly seconded. Bro. J. B. Crawley moved to ammend the motion to allow the Evangelism Committee the discretion of establishing the dates of the Evangelism Rallies. This motion to ammend was seconded by Dr. J. Chester Badgett and carried. The motion carried as ammended.
- E. Dr. J. Chester Badgett moved to instruct the Evangelism Committee that one of these Evangelism Rallies be geared to youth. This motion was seconded by Bro. Bob Martin and carried by hand vote.
- D. Bro. Bob Martin made the following motion, "I move that, in cooperation with and fulfillment of our agreement with the Baptist Telecommunications Network, our association select an Associational BTN Coordinator and encourage each church to elect a Church BTN Coordinator. This motion was duly seconded and carried.
- 30. There being no further Miscellaneous Business, the second session was adjourned by Bro. Larry Koch's prayer which served as a Blessing on the bountiful meal which followed.

#### PLEASANT HILL

#### September 8, 1986 7:00 P. M.

- 31. The third and final session of the thirtieth annual meeting of Taylor County Association of Baptists in Kentucky was called to order at 7:00 P. M. by the moderator, Bro. Darrell Hunt.
- Miss Lisa Gupton, the Associational Music Director, led the congregation in the singing of "Standing on the Promises."
- 33. Rev. Bob Martin, pastor at Pleasant Hill, lead in a Responsive Reading from Deuteronomy 6:4-7, Ephesians 6:1,2, and Colossians 3:12-15, 17; and then led in prayer. The reading was focused on the Christian Home.
- 34. The moderator welcomed the new pastor at Yuma, Bro. Chris Mueller, who had not been present the previous evening.
- Bro. Don Gowin, Sunday School Director for the association, made the Sunday School Awards for the associational year, 1986-87.
  - A. Greatest Enrolment Gains--Eastside-7, Liberty-8, and Pltman Valley-12.
  - B. Greatest Percentage Enrolment Gains--Liberty-7.02%, Eastside-11.11%, and Pitman Valley-24.00%.
  - C. Greatest Average Attendance Gains--Fairview and Friendship-1, Pitman Valley-6, and Green River Memorial-12.
  - D. Greatest Percentage Average Attendance Gain--Fairview-4.35%, Green River Memorial-8.13%, and Pitman Valley-17.14%.
- Bro. Grady Randolph brought a brief report from the Annuity Board.

- 37. The proposed budget for the 1987-88 Associational Year was presented by Bro. Homer Kirtley, the Budget Committee Chairman, who moved for its adoption. The motion was duly seconded. Bro. Jeremiah Cox, after a few prefacing remarks moved to ammend the proposed budget to raise the item for the Concil on Aging to \$400.00. The motion to ammend died for lack of a second, and the original motion carried.
- 38. Bro. Philip Ronk, Chairman of the Resolutions Committee, presented the report of that committee and moved that the resolutions be adopted. This motion was carried after a second by Dr. J. Chester Badgett.
- Miss Lisa Gupton led the congregation in the singing of "Christ Receiveth Sinful Men."
- 40. The Child Care Report was given by Ms. Edna Woofter, from the Child Care Board. Bro. Don Gowin moved that the report be approved and after a second by Dr. Jerry Kibbons, the motion carried.
- 41. A. The Christian Education Report was given by th Christian Education Committee Chairman, Dr. J. Chester Badgett, who moved for its approval. This motion carried after a second by the clerk.
  - B. Dr. W. R. Davenport, president of Campbellsville College, brought a message from that school. He based his message on Psalm 91:2, "I will say of the Lord, He is my refuge and my fortress; my God; in him will I trust." He moved that his report be accepted. This motion was seconded by the clerk and carried.
- 42. Dr. Jerry Kibbons, Program Committee Chairman, led in a brief celebration of the thirtieth anniversary of the Taylor County Association. The ones to whom he gave special recognition are as follows:
  - A. Those who were in attendance at the First Annual Meeting, the Twenty-fifth Annual Meeting, and the Thirtieth Annual Meeting. These were Arthur Antle, Dr. J. Chester Badgett, Mrs. J. Chester Badgett, Rev. Marshall Black, Mr. Jim Campbell, Mr. Jeremiah Cox, Mrs. Jeremiah Cox, Mrs. Opal DeWitt, Mr. James Hunt, Mr. Darrell Hunt, Mr. Homer Kirtley, Mrs. Golda Mardis, Mr. Reesor Pierce, Mr. Edgar Russell, and Rev. Gilbert Sapp.
  - B. Eleven past Moderators who were in attendance. These were Dr. J. Chester Badgett (1957-1959), Rev. Gilbert Sapp (1962-1963), Mr. Homer Kirtley ((1963-1965), Rev. William R. Beard (1965-1967), Mr. J. B. Crawley (1968-1970), Mr. Darrell Hunt (1972-1974 and 1986-Present), Dr. Jerry Kibbons (1976-1978), Rev. George R. Gaddie (1978-1980), Rev. L. D. Kennedy (1980-1981), Rev. Marshall Black (1981-1983), and Dr. James E. Jones (1983-1985).
  - C. Those who were on the original Constitutional Committee. These were Dr. J. Chester Badgett, Rev. Marshall Black, and Rev. Gilbert Sapp.
  - D. Mr. Jeremiah Cox, who served the association for thirteen years as treasurer (1972-1985). Bro. Cox was born in 1916 in Casey County and accepted Christ in a Brush Arbor Meeting conducted by the Methodist Church at the Raikes Hill Schoolhouse, the present location of Raikes Hill Baptist Mission. He made a recommitment to his Christian Faith during the ministry of Dr. Harvey Morrison at the Campbellsville Baptist Church.

He helped in the organization of the Walnut Hill Baptist Mission, which later became Lowell Avenue Baptist Church.

He has also been a member of the Taylor County Baptist Association Executive Board for twenty-five years.

Bro. Cox received a standing ovation for his years of service to his Lord, the church, and the Taylor County Association.

- 43. Mrs. Liz Shaw then presented the banner which will be used in a celebration at the Kentucky Baptist Convention in November.
- 44. The Special Music was presented by the choir of Lowell Avenue Baptist Church, under the direction of Miss Lisa Gupton. They sang two numbers, "Depending on You" and "Touch Me Again, Lord."
- 45. The annual sermon was delivered by Dr. James E. Jones, pastor of Campbellsville Baptist Church. The message had a strong missionary "flavor" as Dr. Jones had just returned from a mission trip to Kenya. The title and a brief outline of the message follows.

"My Kenya Experience,"

Text: Matthew 28:19, 20

#### Introduction--The Kentucky-Kenya Partnership

- A. An average of one hundred eighty professions per week
- B. An average of one new church per day
- C. Six hundred volunteers to date
- D. Eight hundred volunteers by end of 1987
- I. Personal experiences
  - A. Camping
  - B. One on one vistitation
  - C. Experiences
    - 1. Witch doctor
    - 2. Boy with measles
    - 3. The Massai
- II. Things I learned
  - A. Impression of Walter Allen--a real bush missionary
  - B. Our complaints--comparison of opportunities
  - C. Our life standards--live like kings and queens
  - D. Appreciation of wife and family
  - E. Importance of nationals--missionaries can't reach everyone
  - F. Importance of Cooperative Program -- a must
  - G. Importance of Lottle Moon Christmas Offering
  - H. Importance of not neglecting home
    - 1. Home Missions
    - 2. Churches
    - 3. America should remain strong if we reach other nations
- III. Special prayer requests
  - A. Kenya
  - B. Missionaries
  - C. Young people to answer call to missions
  - D. Volunteers
  - E. Church involvement to include pastor and/or layman in missions
- 46. After the message, Bro. Glibert Sapp closed the final session of the thirtieth Annual Meeting of Taylor County Baptists with prayer.

## TAYLOR COUNTY ASSOCIATION OF KENTUCKY BAPTISTS EXECUTIVE BOARD REPORT 1986-1987

- The following items were selected by the clerk as highlights from the minutes of the Executive Board of the Taylor County Baptist Association.
- AUGUST, 1986—The executive board reaffirmed a committment to Bro. Henry Parrott as Director of Missions for Taylor County Baptist Association and gave him a vote of confidence.
- SEPTEMBER, 1986-FALL MEETING--Elkhorn carried away honors for top numerical gains in Sunday School, and Meadowview carried away honers for top percentage gains in Sunday School. The Associational Music Ministry under the tutorship of Director Lisa Gupton showed gains in most areas with signifigant gains in several areas.
- OCTOBER, 1986—Bro. Glen Canada reported a Baptist Men's Fellowship at Green River State Park on September 13 with fourteen men present. On September 25, thirteen men attended a Brotherhood Training Session at Elkhorn. Four people from our association were in attendance at the State Brotherhood Convention in Owensboro on October 2 and 3. (Bro. Henry Parrott experienced a wreck on his way to the convention or there would have been five.)
- NOVEMBER, 1986—Mrs. Jane Fox resigned as Associational W. M. U. Director for Taylor County Baptist Women's Missionary Union after having led the W. M. U. since 1983 in one of its most significant periods of growth.
- DECEMBER, 1986—Three new pastors in the association were introduced—Bro. Larry Koch at Lowell Avenue, Bro. Jackie Thomason at Saloma, and Bro. David Turner, formerly pastor at Yuma, at Friendship.
- JANUARY, 1987—The executive board approved entering into Baptist Telecommunications Network agreement, installing a downlink at Lowell Avenue Baptist Church if approved by the chruch, purchasing another VHS Video Recorder which can be programmed to record the selected programs from B. T. N., and purchasing a good supply of master tapes (one six-hour tape will cover one day's programs.).
- FEBRUARY, 1987—Bro. Henry Parrott resigned as Director of Missions for Taylor County Baptists after having served approximately twenty months. The Missions Committee was instructed to serve as a search committee to recommend a new Director of Missions. Bro. Tony Rodgers also resigned as Youth Director for the association.
- MARCH, 1987—Bro. William R. Beard, former pastor in Taylor County Association at Lowell Avenue Baptist Church, was recommended by the Missions Committee to serve as Director of Mission. The executive board extended to him a unanimous call.

- APRIL, 1987—It was decided that placing the Taylor County Page in the <u>Western</u>
  <u>Recorder</u> each week was not always necessary. It was decided to allow the
  Director of Missions to use his discretion as to when and how often to use
  the page. However, it is to be used a minimum of once per month.
- MAY, 1987—SPRING MEETING—Seventeen churches and one mission were represented at the second annual associational spring meeting of Taylor County Baptists. All presently serving general officers and department heads were elected to another term in office.
- JUNE, 1987—It was decided that a multimedia presentation of Taylor County's involvement in missions around the world be used in lieu of a missionary speaker at the fall annual meeting. It was further decided that there be some special observance planned in recognition of the thirtieth anniversary of the association.
- JULY, 1987--Bro. Phil Hanna, Director of Admissions at Campbellsville College, brought a message to the executive board concerning the need of Christian Education for today's young people.

Respectfully submitted, Jim Campbell, Clerk

## TAYLOR COUNTY ASSOCIATION OF KENTUCKY BAPTISTS DIGEST OF LETTERS HISTORICAL EVENTS 1986-1987

- CAMPBELLSVILLE—Had \$1.2 million pledged in Arise and Build Campaign; began telecasting on ACTS network; and had two men, J. B. Crawley and John Taylor, go to Kenya on mission trip. Also Randy Lawless went to Kenya with the Kentucky Baptist Sports Crusaders, a team of Baptist athletes which played basketball with local Kenya teams and witnessed to the people who gathered to see them play.
- EASTSIDE—Paid balance of \$5,000 on church building, paid balance on piano, finished bathrooms and kitchen, purchased chairs for children's Sunday School rooms, enlarged front porch, installed vinyl siding on church building, carpeted front porch and walk, completed entrance to basement, installed carpet on basement steps, landscaped front of church, and incorporated the church.
- FARIVIEW--Installed vinyl siding on church building.
- GOOD HOPE--Completed construction of Sunday School rooms and dedicated them.

  The church celebrated its one hundred nintieth anniversary.

GREEN RIVER MEMORIAL--Helped send Rev. Don Gowin, Rev. Al Hardy, Larry Parrish, and Doug McCubbin to Kenya for a mission trip.

LIBERTY--Voted to send Ed McGuire in September, 1987, and Brian and Connie Wise in December, 1987, to Kenya on mission trips.

LOWELL AVENUE--Installed new public address system, installed a new lift, and did new paving on parking lot.

MT. GILBOA -- Ordained Larry Hunt as Deacon on 28 August, 1986.

PALESTINE -- Purchased a van.

PLEASANT HILL--Ordained Larry England and William Gupton as deacons, excavated land for recreational field, and renovated the church kitchen and pastorium family room. Also, Rev. Bob Martin and Chris Clarke went to Kenya on mission trip.

ROBINSON CREEK--Began a video ministry.

SALEM--Observed one hundred twenty-fifth anniversary in August with a special all-day service. Tom Biggs resigned as Music Director in March.

SALOMA--Raised pastorium and poured new foundation and basement, gave \$500 to construct church in Kenya, and celebrated thirty-fifth anniversary June 14, 1987, with homecoming.

YUMA--Painted Sunday School rooms, poured a new concrete porch, and installed aluminum siding on gables of church building.

Respectfully submitted,

Jim Campbell, Clerk



JEREMIAH COX Treasurer 1972-1985

#### TAYLOR COUNTY BAPTIST ASSOCIATION TREASURER'S REPORT 1987

ITEM	BUDGET		NON-BUDGETED INCOME	TRANSFERRED TO (FROM)	BALANCE
1150	VIJOUIT	SPLAT	Incomb	IO (IKON)	DALANCE
APPRECIATION BANQUETS	\$250.00	\$31.98			\$218.02
AUDITOR'S PEE	<b>\$</b> 50.00	<b>\$50.00</b>			\$0.00
BSU	\$200.00				\$200.00
BONDING FEE FOR TREASURER		\$50.00			\$0.00
BROTHERHOOD	\$300.00	\$425.02	\$176.50		\$51,48
CHURCH TRAINING	\$175.00	\$198.06	<b>\$</b> 75.91		<b>\$</b> 52.85
CLERK'S FEE	<b>\$550.00</b>	\$550.00		450 44	\$0.00
CLERK'S SUPPLIES	\$450.00	\$472.26		<b>\$58.36</b>	<b>\$36.</b> 10
COUNCIL ON AGING	\$400.00	\$200.00	AE00 40		\$200.00
EVANGELISM	<b>\$</b> 500.00	<b>\$4</b> 07.20	<b>\$</b> 523.18		\$615.98
G N A REVIVAL	\$300.00				\$380.00
MISSIONS SERMON	\$100.00				\$100,00
MISSIONS Music	\$300.00	<b>400 0</b> E			\$300.00 \$113.75
PRINTING ANNUAL MINUTES	\$200.00 \$700.00	\$86.25 \$641.64		(\$58.36)	\$.00
SUNDAY SCHOOL	\$500.00	\$465.34	\$11.00	(\$30.36)	\$45.66
TREASURER'S FEE	\$260.00	\$260.00	\$11.00		<b>\$0.00</b>
WOMEN'S MISSIONARY UNION	\$325.00	\$53.78			\$271.22
YOUTH S HISSIGNAKI UNION	\$500.00	\$4.62			\$495.38
MISCELLANEOUS	\$500.00 \$500.00	\$143.64			<b>\$356.36</b>
HIDCOLLANDOOD	¥500.00	¥140.04			4000.00
ASSOCIATIONAL OFFICE					
EQUIPMENT	<b>\$</b> 1,000.00	\$29.24			\$970.76
SUPPLIES	\$800.00	\$878.91	\$170.50		\$91.59
POSTAGE	\$225.00	\$169.68			\$55.32
SERVICE CONTRACT/COPIER	\$475.00	\$475.00			\$0.00
TELEPHONE	\$650.00	\$570.45			\$79.55
UTILITIES	\$300.00	\$300.00			\$0.00
VESTERN RECORDER SUBSCRIP		\$6.50			\$0.00
VESTERN RECORDER PAGE	\$510.00	\$432.00			<b>\$</b> 78.00
ASSOCIATIONAL SECRETARY					
WAGES	\$4,420.00	\$4,272.73			\$147.27
TRAVEL AND TRAINING	\$100.00	\$0.00			\$100.00
FICA	\$316.03	<b>\$256.70</b>			\$59.33
DIRECTOR OF MISSIONS					
SALARY	\$5,200.00	\$5,200,00			\$0.00
FICA	\$364.00	\$364.00			\$0.00
CONVENTION EXPENSES	\$200,00	\$250.00	\$50.00		\$0.00
HEALTH BENEFITS	\$600.00	\$600.00	700.00		\$0.00
TRAVEL ALLOWANCE	\$1,700.00	\$1,700.00			\$0.00
PRIOR YEAR EXPENSES					
KENTUCKY STATE TAX	\$0.00	\$9.50			
INTERNAL REVENUE SERVICE	\$0.00	\$79.80			
THIERMAN KDADUNG DOKATAN	₩,,00	₹17,00			
TOTAL BUDGET FOR 1986	\$23,476.53	\$19,634.30	\$1,007.09	\$0.00	\$4,938.62

SOURCE OF INCOME	CHURCH CONTRIBUTIONS	DESIG BTN FUND	GNATED CONTRIBU	
ACTON	\$342.63	\$50.00		
CAMPBELLSVILLE	\$3.804.11	400.00		
EASTSIDE	\$75.47			
ELKHORN	\$1.521.48	\$100.00		
FAIRVIEW	\$203.74	*100.00		
FRIENDSHIP	\$517.00	\$100.00		\$120.00
GOOD HOPE	\$1.460.72	\$100.00		
GREEN RIVER MEMORIAL	\$1.255.68	\$100.00	\$250.00	
LIBERTY	\$623.97	\$100.00		
TOMETT YAENAE	\$1.771.82	\$100.00		
MEADOWV I EV	\$324.12			
MT. GILBOA	\$400.00			
PALESTINE	<b>\$887.25</b>			
PITMAN VALLEY	\$130.00			
PLEASANT HILL	\$2,552.42	\$100.00		
RAIKES HILL	\$45.00			
ROBINSON CREEK	\$200.00			
SALEM	\$868.16			
SALOMA	\$621.08	\$100.00		\$214.34
SOUTH CAMPBELLSVILLE	\$806.06			
YUMA	\$100.00	\$100.00		\$20.00
TOTAL CHURCH CONTRIBUT	ION \$18.510.71	\$950.00	\$250,00	\$354.34
TOTAL IN SPECIAL FUNDS	\$1,554.34			
EXPENDITURES FROM FUND	,	\$192.00		
BALANCE IN FUND	\$1.362.34	\$758.00	\$250.00	\$354.34
DUTTUCE IN LOUR	¥1,302,04	₩100.00	<b>4250.00</b>	¥001.01
OTHER INCOME				
EVANGELISM RALLIES	\$523.18			
OFFICE SUPPLIES	\$176:50 \$75:51			
CONVENTION (DOM)	\$50.00			
SUNDAY SCHOOL	\$11.00			
BROTHERHOOD	\$176.50			
TOTAL OTHER INCOME	\$1,007.09			
GRAND TOTAL RECEIPTS	\$21.072.14			
BEGINNING BANK BALANCE				
TOTAL INCOME THIS YEAR				
TOTAL EXPENSES FOR YEAR BALANCE IN ALL FUNDS (				
BALANCE IN OPERATING E		5.72		
DUTUINOT IN OLEKUTING I	0Un 419	1.14		

#### AUDITOR'S REPORT

This is to certify that the undersigned has on and prior to this date made a careful examination of the records of James K. Fox, the Treasurer of the Taylor County Baptist Association, covering the fiscal year of September 1, 1986, throught August 31, 1987, including bank deposit slips, statements, checking account records, and ledger records of both receipts and disbursements, and that after such examination finds all records in good order, accurate, and correctly showing all receipts and disbursements during said period.

The Treasurer's records show that as of the end of the fiscal year ending August 31, 1987, there was on deposit in the checking account #600-484-5, Taylor County Bank, the sum of \$1,518.06. This includes the Associational balance of \$155.72. BTN balance of \$758.00, Kenya balance of \$354.34, and World Missions Conference balance of \$250.00

Given under my hand this 4th day of September, 1987.

E. Poe Young, Auditor

#### TIME, PLACE, AND PREACHER COMMITTEE REPORT

The Time, Place, and Preacher Committee recommends the following:

- I. Spring Meeting--Monday, May 9, 1988 Church--Salem Preacher--Rev. Roger Alford Alternate--Rev. Wesley Powers
- II. Fall Meeting—September 19 and 20, 1988 Church—Monday, September 19, 1988—Mt. Gilboa Tuesday, September 20, 1988—Palestine Preacher—Rev. David Turner Alternate—Rev. Gilbert Sapp

Respectfully submitted.

James E. Jones. Chairman Roger Alford Tom Gupton

#### IN MEMORIAM REPORT 1986-1987

No one understands the loss of a father, mother, son, daughter, brother, sister, spouse, or friend unless they have experienced their leaving and the vacancy it brings.

Leaders have been taken from our homes, churches, communities, and all walks of life. Their loss can be understood only by faith in God and the acceptance of His soverenty. Sometimes it seems as the poet said,

"Trials dark on every hand,

And we cannot understand

All the ways that God would lead us

To that blessed promised land.

The greatest consolation we have is that blessed hope that they have gone on to be with the Lord and to be in that "city whose builder and maker is God." (Hebrews 11:10) Please be reminded that for a Christian "to die is gain."

Jesus said, "In my Father's house are many mansions,; if it were not so, I would have told you. I go to prepare a place for you. And if I go and prepare a place for you, I will come again, and receive you unto myself; that where I am, there ye may be also." (John 14:2, 3)

Here is a list of the saints departed this year as reported in the Uniform Church Letters.

#### CAMPBELLSVILLE

Mrs. Paul Horner, Mrs. Nora Read, Mrs. Margaret E. Tucker, Deacon Clifford Strader, Mrs. Lena Douglas, Mrs. Faye Ross, Mrs. Frances Ewing, Mr. Atha Neagle, Mrs. Mary Anderson, Mr. Bob Hayes, Miss Lucille Payne, Mrs. Elizabeth Thompson, Mr. V. A. Harmon, Miss Lucille Hayes, Mr. Walter Deener, Mrs. Logie Caulk, and Mrs. Mattie Durham.

#### ELKHORN

Mrs. Betty Allen and Mr. William Mardis.

#### FAIRVIEW

Mr. Fred Gribbins.

#### GOOD HOPE

Mr. Walter Parrott and Mrs. Lula Caulk.

#### LOWELL AVENUE

Mr. Dewey Hunt, Mrs. Nellie Martin, and Mrs. Edna Nelson.

#### MT. GILBOA

Mrs. Sylvia Caulk, Mrs. Elsie Cook, and Mr. Junior Fields.

#### PALESTINE

Mr. Malcom Cave, Deacon Ralph Smith, Mr. Elmer Bright, Deacon Maurice Rodgers, Mr. Johnnie Edelen, Mr. Halicy Caffey, Mrs. Lillian Hooper, and Mr. Charles Allen.

#### PLEASANT HILL

Deacon Vernon Berry, Mr. Dewey Hunt, Mrs. Elizabeth Mardis, Mr. Shelby Benningfield, Mr. Robert Deener, Mrs. Mildred Colvin, and Mr. Arthur Durrett.

#### ROBINSON CREEK

Mrs. Billie Durham Chapman, Mr. Dennis Barnett, Mrs. Mae Perkins, and Deacon Howard Lewis.

#### SALEM

Mr. Richard Kirtley.

#### SALOMA

Mr. J. W. Holtzclaw and Mrs. Emma Lou Smith.

#### SOUTH CAMPBELLSVILLE

Mrs. Christine Graham, Mr. Robert Rainwater, Mrs. Cora Bradshaw, and Mr. Hulett Nolly.

#### AMUY

Mrs. Joe Read.

As you remember these, would you sing "When We All Get to Heaven."

Respectfully submitted.

Henry T. Parrott

#### ASSOCIATIONAL AND STATE MISSIONS REPORT DIRECTORS OF MISSIONS REPORT 1

We had a good session at the Annual Meeting last year because the Spirit of the Lord was present.

I had several meetings with associational leadership, mostly with the Media Committee and thier involvement with making the Baptist Telecommunications Network available to the churches. Other meetings involved promoting the work of the Southern Baptist Convention ("Good News, Kenya, God Loves You"), Kentucky Baptist Convenion, and Taylor County Baptist Association. My endeavor was to carry out the job description in spirit and action. I saw the association in transition as it was adjusting to its program under the direction of a Director of Missions. Many things were accomplished because the pastors and churches were cooperative. More things were made available because of the equipping of the office. The Western Recorder page related the outreach availability of the office.

To give statistics would be repetitious. I did work closeley with Acton (supply work during Bro. Hamilton's illness), Eastside (assisting in building program), and Saloma (assisting with securing pastor). I also assisted in getting two \$400 checks as gifts from the Kentucky Baptist Convention to Bro. Fox.

I am well pleased that Bro. Beard is your new Director of Missions and am well pleased at the good job he is doing.

Respectfully submitted,

Henry T. Parrott

#### DIRECTORS OF MISSIONS REPORT 2

It has been a real joy to work with our churches, pastors, organizational leaders, Executive Board, and Missions Committee. There is a fine spirit of cooperation and unity among our people in the association. We are happy to have our missionaries to come to our churches the first week of May, 1988, to give their report and to instruct and challenge us concerning world missions.

Our participation in the Baptist Telecommunicationss Network is going to provide a great tool of information and ministry. During the past five months, I have had the priviledge of preaching in ten of our churches, meeting with mission organizations, and reporting on the Lord's work in Taylor County.

I have worked with several pulpit committees in way of providing information and with pastors who are seeking churches. Calls and opportunities to assist churches are continuing to increase.

The new year needs to be of continued emphasis in the Sunday School and outreach, on soul-winning and evangelism, to be followed by increased follow-up in training. May this year of emphasis on the use and ministry of the laiety be one of expansion and growth in all of the Lord's work in Taylor County Association.

Respectfully submitted.

Bill Beard, Director of Missions

#### DIRECT (STATE) MISSIONS REPORT

The Direct Missions Department of the Kentucky Baptist Convention is that department which assists in doing missions work throughout the state. This department relates particularly closely to associational work; assisting Directors of Missions in training and in performing their job functions.

The many different kinds of missions in Kentucky assisted by Direct Missions include language missions, Christian social ministries, student summer mission workers, literacy training, interfaith witness, special needs ministries, work with deaf, resort ministries, and help to young ministers as they prepare for the ministry by providing guidance personnel at the Kentucky Baptist colleges and schools.

The Kentucky-Ohio Parnership and the Kentucky-Kenya Partnership, both in their final stages and beginning to "wind-down," are under the direction of this department. Hopefully, particularly in Ohio, churches and associations will continue to participate with link-ups which they have already established.

This climattic year with Kenya will see approximately five hundred people go from Kentucky to assist primarily in revival meetings throughout that country. This partnership has been a great blessing to participating Kentuckians, as well as for Kenyans. We pray that a harvest will continue to be reaped for many years to come as a result of the seeds sown during this partnership emphasis. Eleven people from Taylor County have already gone to Kenya, and three more will be leaving shortly to serve there on a brief mission tour.

One of the goals of the Direct Missions Department is to lead into starting four hundred new congregations between 1985 and 1990. Last year, thirty-five new churches, missions, and preaching points came into existence. This is perhaps the most consertive effort Baptists have put forth in starting a new work in the history of the Kentucky Baptist Convention.

Respectfully submitted,

Bill Beard

#### HOME MISSIONS REPORT

The Home Missions Board works with various state conventions in providing financial assistance and resources to help do mission work throughout the United States. Taylor County Baptists contributed \$12,510 this past year to help support this great diversity of work. Just under four thousand Home Mission Board personnel witness in eighty-seven different languages and dialects in personal evangelism, Christian social ministries, language missions, and black church relations throughout the Southern Baptist Convention.

The Home Mission Board works in twelve different major programs, but works through state conventions. In Kentucky, this work includes rural urban missions, black church relations, church extension, evangelism, interfaith witness, language missions, metropolitan missions, and special missions ministries. Of the nearly 50,000 volunteers coordinated through the Home Mission Board projects, many found their way to Kentucky to assist in various programs such as working on the church buildings of small, new, or struggling congregations.

The kinds of work assisted by the Home Mission Board reaches all geographic areas of Kentucky. This work includes feeding the hungry in the inner city, working with the homeless, helping those who are involved with drugs, counseling, clothing and food closets, literacy programs, juvenile delinquents, alcoholics, etc. The Board works through the state convention in providing assistance in the mountain regions and rural areas.

Weekday ministries occur in areas where people have been unresponsive to the traditional ways of the gospel.

The Home Mission Board provides training for Directors of Missions in Atlanta, Ridgecrest, Glorieta, as well as training events within the state. In each situation, coordination is done through and with the local state convention.

Many events which will happen in Kentucky next year may not be identified with the Home Mission Board, since they work in conjunction with the Kentucky Baptist Convention. However, we invite all Kentucky Baptists to participate in these many programs that give expression to reaching people for Christ.

Respectfully submitted.

Glen Canada

#### FOREIGN MISSIONS REPORT

The Foreign Mission Board reported that at the end of 1986, the work of 3,756 missionaries in 108 countries underscored the commitment of Southern Baptists as a missions people. The 411 missionary appointments during 1986 were second highest to date. More significantly, it was a record year for appointments of career missionaries. 256.

In addition to the missionary force, 6,245 volunteers, special assignment persons, and Mission Service Corps personnel worked with missionaries and national Christians in evangelism, construction, and hunger and disaster relief projects. Despite record numbers of appointments, personnel needs continued to go unmet.

Evangelism that results in churches is a basic principle of our foreign mission work. Baptisms totaled 185,689, an all-time high. There were twenty new churches started each week. Organized churches number 16,699 with another 18,534 missions having a cumulative membership of more than two million.

The evangelistic efforts of Kenyans, missionaries, and Southern Baptist Volunteers produced good results in Kenya. The volunteers from Kentucky have done a tremendous job in personal evangelism. The gospel is being accepted among tribes that heretofore have been very difficult to reach. This is truly "Harvest Time in Kenya."

The Foreign Mission Board entered into agreement with the Home Mission Board, Sunday School Board, Women's Missionary Union, and Brotherhood Commission for a unified missions education plan for Southern Baptist Churches.

The field is white unto harvest. Continue to pray that the Lord of the harvest will continue to call the missionaries needed on the field.

Respectfully submitted.

Liz Shaw

#### SUNDAY SCHOOL REPORT

We must never forget that Sunday School continues to be the major way to reach people for Christ and His church. However, the statistics for this year in overall gain are not good, especially when we look at the Taylor County record.

Our ASSIST team led the Vacation Bible School Clinic with a total of seventy-four in enrollment. Only fourteen of the twenty churches were represented in the two night clinics. The same team also led in Preparation Week Conferences with an enrollment of sixty-nine. Also, thirty-two people from eight churches participated in an Associational Pastor/Sunday School Council Planning Workshop.

We are down in Sunday School enrolment a total of two hundred twelve this year from last. In one of the most important statistics, average attendance, we are down by sixty-eight. The total Sunday School enrollment stands at 4,328 with average attendance of 2,184. Eight churches showed an increase in enrolment, but only four showed an increase in average attendance.

Since we did not reach last year's challenge goal of a 5% increase, this year our challenge goal is an increase of 10%, bringing our total enrolment to 4,760 for 1988.

Respectfully submitted.

Don Gowin, Sunday School Chairman

#### VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL REPORT

The note of joy and praise in the Vacation Bible School report is that in 1987 we had 100 % participation by the churches of Taylor County. However, our total enrolment was down by twenty-one from last year. Vacation Bible School enrolment was 1,899. An inclusion of Missions and Back Yard Bible Clubs brings the overall total to 2,013. Praise the Lord for the sixty-three professions of faith.

Seventy-four workers were trained in the Vacation Bible School Clinics.

Let us continue to strive for 100 % participation by our churches in Vacation Bible School.

Respectfully submitted,

Don Gowin, Sunday School Chairman

#### CHURCH TRAINING REPORT

Church Training is discipleship training. We get our mandate from Matthew 28:20 and Ephesians 4:11-13.

Fourteen of our churches have a Church Training program with a total enrolment of nine hundred eighteen. Three churches have used modules from the Equipping Center, four have used Survival Kits for new Christians, three have had MasterLife Discipleship Training, while others have used the improved quarterlies and kits.

Now, through Baptist Telecommunications Network (BTN), there is a multitude of outstanding training programs that may be obtained at the associational office. A VCR may be also borrowed there, if needed. Plan to use these if you want to excite and inspire your people.

This year our association had eleven children from Campbellsville, Mt. Gilboa, and Good Hope who participated in the Associational Children's Bible Drill. Six of these qualified for the State Bible Drill. Few experiences are more lastingly meaningful for children.

Our "M" Night was held at Good Hope with Don Atkinson bringing an outstanding message on the ministry of the lalty.

Any church needing help in starting a new Church Training program or strengthening an existing one may feel free to call on me or the Church Training Director in Middletown (502-245-4101).

Respectfully submitted,

L. D. Kennedy Church Training Chairman

### WOMEN'S MISSIONARY UNION REPORT

The objective of Women's Missionary Union is to promote Christian missions through the organizations of Women's Missionary Union in the churches of the association.

The Associational W. M. U. has these objectives: (1) Calls the churches to be on mission. (2) Provides resources and services to churches and W. M. U. leaders. (3) Trains, develops, and encourages church and associational leaders. (4) Provides opportunities for working together in missions, ministry, growth, and evangelism. (5) Establishes and maintains appropriate communications and relationships with the community and the denomination.

The 1986-1987 emphasis, "Gifted to Serve--Cailed to Act," challenged members to recognize their giftedness and to put those gifts into action.

Enlistment in quality missions education throught W. M. U. organizations remains a major objective. Our associational W. M. U. has achieved a membership of eight hundred thirty-three in sixteen churches.

The churches of Taylor County Association gave through the 1986-1987 special missions offerings as follows:

Eliza Broaddus (State Missions)	\$ 7,496
Annie Armstrong Easter (Home Missions)	\$ 12,414
Lottie Moon Christmas (Foreign Missions)	\$ 30,518
Total Missions Gifts	\$ 50.428

Delores "Dee" Gilliland and the staff of Kentucky W. M. U. are available to assist our association. In February of this year, Brenda Price, Kentucky Girls in Action Consultant, and Anna Mary Byrdwell, Kentucky Baptist Women and Baptist Young Women Consultant, led us in a leadership training session with a total of fifty-eight in attendance.

In addition to our quarterly meetings, a Prayer Retreat was held on June 26. We are looking toward the celebration of one hundred years of Women's Missionary Union in May of 1988.

Respectfully submitted.

Liz Shaw, W. M. U. Director

# BROTHERHOOD REPORT

The purpose of associational and state Brotherhood work is to promote the missions education and action of Royal Ambassadors, grades one through twelve, and Baptist Men, ages eighteen and up. The Brotherhood involves itself in specialized activities such as camps, track meets, conclaves, and congresses for Royal Ambassadors; and disaster relief, lay-led revivials, lay renewal, laity abroad, and Baptist Builders for Baptist Men. Our Kentucky Brotherhood is entering its fifth consecutive year of growth with a total of 24,967 men and boys enrolled in its program.

The Taylor County Baptist Associational Brotherhood, with its leadership of Willard Wise, as Brotherhood Director, and Glen Canada, as Royal Ambassador Director, has an enrolment of 438 including Royal Ambassadors and Baptist Men in fourteen churches.

The Brotherhood activities and involvement for the year have been as follows: Roval Ambassador Swim and Gym Fellowship--153: Associational Track Meet--130: State Pioneer Track Meet, Cedarmore--9: Pioneer Conclave, Cedarmore (night before Track Meet)--9: Roval Ambassador Congress--17: 1986 Brotherhood Convention, Owensboro--4: Associational Cooperative Program Prayer Breakfast--21: and Regional Training--2. Also Taylor County promoted the State and Associational Royal Ambassador Camps.

Beginning in October, Brotherhood will be reorganized into "Lad," "Crusader," and "Pioneer" Royal Ambassadors for grades one through nine, High School Baptist Young Men for Grades ten through twelve, and Baptist Men. This new organizational structure will involve new materials, magazines, and leadership helps designed to further strengthen the church and develop a deeper sense of flexibility in their mission education of men and boys. Each association is challenged to have trained leadership to help the local church in this reorganization.

Also, beginning next year, the state Brotherhood Department in cooperation with the Church Training, Evangelism, and Women's Missionary Union, will be promoting the "Year of the Laity," designed to promote the strengthening of laity in training, evangelism, and missions.

Those of you in Baptist Men and Royal Ambassador leadership not receiving the Brotherhood communication piece, "COMMISSIONS" need to contact the associational office.

Respectfully submitted.

Glen Canada, Royal Ambassador Director

#### MUSIC REPORT

Literally hundreds of Kentucky Baptist Churches reported sending out "Musicians on Missions" during this year. They have taken the message of Christ through music from two hundred fifty-seven churches to two hundred ninety-four public nonchurch locations, going even to the state capitol building. They have Christmas Caroled in Kentucky, Ohio, Kenya, and many other places. Their musical witnessing has involved 16,091 persons. Taylor County Association reported five churches conducting Choral Witnessing Projects involving one hundred sixty-seven persons.

Our association held one of the sixty-five Shoptalks in Kentucky in which this emphasis of "Musicians on Missions" exerted a strong influence that led leaders to report such a fine musical witness during this year.

Taylor County Association was active in several events including Accompanist Appreciation Day, Music Reading Clinics, and Associational Choir. Our churches also took part in Regional Music Festivals and Camps. We also had the opportunity to participate in several outstanding State Projects including the Foreign Mission Appointment Service Choir and Orchestra.

Churches in our association reported an enrollment of eight hundred thirteen persons from twenty churches this year. This represents a loss of 12.9 % from 1986. There were slight losses in most areas, but the greatest loss (40.2 %) was in music leadership. Older Children's and Handbell Choirs showed increases in enrollment.

I hope to see our Music Leadership enrollment rise in the coming months. I believe we will see growth as a result of leadership.

Respectfully submitted.

Lisa Gupton, Music Chairman

## MISSIONS COMMITTEE REPORT

The most important thing that has happened in Associational Missions this past year has been the resignation of Bro. Henry T. Parrott as Director of Missions and the call of Bro. William R. Beard to replace him.

We are fortunate to have had a person with experience in Associational Missions to help set up a program and to get us off to a good start. We are also fortunate to have such a man of experience and ability as Bro. Beard to lead us in our Mission Program.

There was a slight increase in Cooperative Program and Total Mission Gifts this year, but our Associational Missions Gifts are not only below last year, but are below budget. The Missions Committee recommended, and the Executive Board approved that a letter be sent to all churches asking them to consider increasing Associational Missions by one-half of one percent. Several churches have decided to do that, and we hope that others will follow suit. We have a good program, and it deserves our support.

We can hope and pray that we will soon be in position to get involved in more mission projects. One important event planned for this year is the World Missions Conference. We pray that each and every church in the association will participate.

Respectfully submitted,

George R. Gaddle

## EVANGELISM COMMITTEE REPORT

Last year's church letters revealed that baptisms by Kentucky Baptist churches increased 1,194 over the previous year. When the 16,769 baptisms were compared to the resident membership total, it revealed that it took forty-five Kentucky Baptists to win one new convert.

One hundred forty people were baptized in our association last year—twenty—six fewer (15.7 % fewer) than in 1986. Association—wide, it took fifty—three and one—half of us to produce one baptistm. Eastside had the best ratio with 5.6 members per baptism with Elkhorn, Mt. Gilboa, and South Campbellsville requiring under thirty members per baptism. Sixteen churches reported at least one baptism.

We had four Assocational Evangelism Rallies this year, with excellent speakers who challenged us to reach the unsaved. We will have four more this coming year, and all our people are urged to participate.

Several of our churches were represented at the State Evangelism Rally In February, and at least seven churches sent youth and their leaders to the State Youth Evangelism Conference in June. Make certain to include these events in your church's life this coming year.

Your Evangelism Committee is presently working with Campbellsville College personnel to identify unsaved students. These names will be made available to churches which desire them.

Our churches are urged to observe Witness Commitment Day on or about January 10, 1988, and to gather information and make plans this year to join the Home Mission Board in the October 1988-September 1989 "Year of the Laity in Evangelism and Discipleschip" campaign.

To make your church revitalized, make the commitment to find the spiritually lost and confront them periodically, patiently, and prayerfully with their need for salvation. The Holy Spirit will do His part, and the presence of new babes in Christ will bring your church a variety of blessings. Also, remember that evangelism-minded Sunday School classes should be an important part of your church's total program for reaching the unsaved.

Respectfully submitted,

Mike Moynahan, Chairman Paul Pike Larry Parrish

#### STEWARDSHIP AND COOPERATIVE PROGRAM REPORT

The Stewardship Committee has been emphasizing reaching the world with the proclamation of the gospel by the year 2000. The theme for the coming year is "Share His Word--Give," which comes from Isalah 55:10 and 11.

The Cooperative Program means reaching people and touching the world. As we increase our gifts, the reach is extended and more people are touched.

Tavlor County Baptists should be grateful for the steady increase in giving. Ten years ago, 1977, total receipts were \$827,586—this year, 1987, \$1,939,022. Cooperative Program gifts were \$127,727 in 1977, \$282,026 in 1987, with <u>all</u> churches participating. Our gain in total receipts in 1987 over 1986 was \$185,426, but our increase in Cooperative Program giving was only \$418.

Total mission gifts in 1987 were \$474,421. This is 24 1/2 percent of total receipts. We spent \$1,464,736 at home with 27 percent of that total going for staff salaries.

The association gave 19.2 percent of undesignated offerings through the Cooperative Program.

I want to commend some churches for outstanding achievement. Campbellsville gave \$221,876 to all mission causes, with \$129,208 through the Cooperative Program. This is the largest amount ever contributed. Pleasant Hill gave 27 % through the Cooperative Program, Palestine gave 26 %, and Campbellsville gave 25 %.

The churches with the highest percentage of gifts to all mission causes are Good Hope with 34.7 %, Pleasant Hill with 34.4 %, Palestine with 33.5 %, Mt. Gilboa with 32.1 %, Friendship with 29.5 % and Campbellsville with 28.2 %

Eastside, new in our association, seems to be off to an excellent start. Even with a limited amount of tithes and offerings, the record shows that this church contributed to all causes sponsored by this association and Kentucky Baptists.

This last item needs our prayerful consideration. An increase in gifts did not produce an increase in baptisms. We spent \$10.347 at home per baptism.

Respectfully submitted,

Homer R. Kirtley

## MEDIA COMMITTEE REPORT

Media is the plural for medium, another word for "something through which information is passed."

In our work the <u>Western Recorder</u>, our Baptist State Paper, comes to mind. It is the medium through which state and convention wide information comes to us. Statistics show that nine (9) churches have the state paper in their budgets.

A total of ten (10) churches have a media llbrary--books, films, periodicals, etc.

In addition to these above statistics, Campbellsville broadcasts its services weekly on WGRB (Channel 34). Campbellsville and Pleasant Hill have their services aired on the ACTS network (Channel 23) on cable.

South Campbellsville has been on radio since 1948. It and Campbellsville have weekly radio braodcasts. Campbellsville is active in the ACTS network and, along with the association, subscribes to Baptist Telecommunications Network (BTN).

Respectfully submitted,

J. B. Crawley, Chairman Media Committee

#### NOMINATING COMMITTEE REPORT

The Nominating Committee makes the following recommendations: Kentucky Baptist Convention Executive Board Member nominations--

Rev. Donald Gowin
Mr. Homer R. Kirtley

Evangelism Committee--1 Year unexpired term of Rev. Randy Smith--Mr. Paul Pike

Respectfully submitted.

Donald Skaggs, Chairman Howard Davenport Lynwood Newton

#### CHRISTIAN EDUCATION REPORT

Christian Education began with Jesus who identified himself as a Teacher. Some type of Christian education has been going on since Jesus was here in the flesh. The early Baptist settlers who came to Kentucky arrived convinced of the need for Christian education. They founded a Baptist college before they formed a convention.

The commitment of Kentucky Baptists to Christian education is shown in the fact that twenty-four cents out of every Cooperative Program dollar goes to support our schools. This is the largest allocation for any cause supported by Kentucky Baptists. Due to the number of schools Kentucky Baptists support, this is still not enough for their needs. As individuals and churches, we need to offer additional support.

Let us renew our commitment to these schools:

Campbellsville College which lies in the geographic center of Kentucky--W. R. Davenport, President.

Cumberland College in the southern part of the mountains of Eastern Kentucky--James H. Taylor, President.

Georgetown College located in the Bluegrass section of Kentucky--Morgan Patterson, President.

Clear Creek Baptist Bible College, Pineville, in a mountain valley where the two forks of Clear Creek meet—Leon Simpson, President.

Oneida Baptist Institute, a coeducational boarding school serving grades 6-12, in the heart of the Cumberland Mountains—Barclay M. Moore, President.

Respectfully submitted,

J. Chester Badgett

# 1987-88 BUDGET

Auditor's Fee		50.00
BSU		
Bonding Fee		
Brotherhood		
Church Training		
Clerk's Fee		
Clerk's Monthly Printing and Office Supplies		
Council on Aging		
Evangelism		
Missions Sermon/Love Gift		
Missions		
Music		
Printing of Annual Minutes		
Sunday School		
Treasurer's Fee		
Women's Missionary Union		
Youth		
Miscellaneous	• • • • •	. 500.00
ASSOCIATIONAL OFFICE Associational Equipment. Office Supplies. Postage. Service Contract on Copier. Telephone. Utilities. Western Recorder Page. Western Recorder Subscription.		. 225.00 . 475.00 . 650.00 . 300.00 . 400.00
ASSOCIATIONAL SECRETARY		
Wages	\$	5.000.00
FICA		
DIRECTOR OF MISSIONS		
Salary	\$	5,200.00
FICA		
Convention Expense		
Health Benefits		. 600.00
Travel Allowance	• • • •	1,700.00
TOTAL	. \$ 2	2,588.50

Respectfully submitted, Budget Committee William Bault Roger Alford Homer Kirtley, Chairman

# RESOLUTIONS COMMITTEE REPORT

- Be it resolved that we express our gratitude to the host churches, Eastside and Pleasant Hill: to their pastors, Rev. Charles W. Powers and Rev. Bob E. Martin; to all their members for the loving spirit in which we were received; and especially to the ladies of both churches for the delicious food and the beautiful way in which it was served.
- Be it resolved that we express our gratitude to our Associational Officers: Mr. Darrell Hunt, Moderator; Rev. Bob E. Martin, First Assistant Moderator; Mr. Tom Gupton, Second Assistant Moderator; Mr. Jim Campbell, Clerk: and Rev. James K. Fox, Treasurer; for their faithful service throughout the year and especially during this vital meeting of our association.
- Be it resolved that we express our gratitude to Bro. Henry Parrott and Bro. Bill Beard who have provided outstanding leadership as our Directors of Missions this year, and to Mrs. Jane Hedgespeth, Associational Secretary, for her dedicated service.
- 4. Whereas, Bro. Henry Parrott has faithfully served our association in the implementation and establishment of the position and the office of Director of Missions for Taylor County, be it resolved that the messengers of the Taylor County Association express their grateful appreciation for his service and devotion.
- 5. Be it resolved that we affirm our opposition to all forms of pornography, and encourage all Taylor County Baptists to support the Taylor Countians for Decency in their efforts to influence the public policy to eliminate the availability of all forms of pornography.
- 6. Be it resolved that we reaffirm our stand on the practice of performing abortion on demand, and that we call upon all Taylor County Baptists to renew their commitment to support and work for legislation and/or constitutional ammendments which will prohibit abortion except to save the life of the mother.
- 7. Be it resolved that we urge every church to support and participate in the World Missions Conference, May 1 8, 1988.
- 8. Be it resolved that we urge all churches to increase their gifts through the Cooperative Program, and we urge every church to become better informed about the work of our association, and more committed to help in every phase of endeavor, and to increase their financial support to the Taylor County Baptist Association.

- 9. Whereas it is common knowledge that there is a movement in our state for the establishment of a state lottery, we firmly disagree with this movement for the following reasons:
  - A. To participate in a lottery is to participate in gambling. The sin of gambling is the sin of stealing.
  - B. The proven history of lotteries is that they prey upon the poor, the ones who can least afford it.
  - C. Lotteries, where legalized, entice gangsters and racketeers and foster amoral climate upon which the criminal elements feed and multiply.
  - D. The establishment of a lottery requires the establishment of an ungodly bureaucracy which must extend their tentacles into every county and city.

Be it therefore resolved that the thirtieth Annual Session of The Taylor County Association of Baptists in Kentucky, out of a deep concern for the moral welfare of our county and state, take a vigorous stand against a state lottery.

Be it further resolved that, through the passing of this resolution, we seek to encourage the Baptists of Taylor County, and all others who call Jesus Christ, Lord, to stand with us in voting against any and all efforts to legalize a lottery in the Commonwealth of Kentucky.

10. Whereas, we know ourselves to be called of God to service as Christians and as Baptists here in Taylor County, and whereas, we know that the fields are white unto harvest, but the laborers are few;
Be it resolved that we affirm our faith in God and His Word, and that we renew our commitments to Him, that we seek more clearly His will, and that we didicate ourselves to work more faithfully in His causes, believing that

God wants to save Taylor County, America, and the World.

Respectfully submitted.

Philip D. Ronk, Chairman Bob Martin Arthur Antle

# ASSOCIATIONAL CALENDAR 1988

72	111	78	DΥ

- 4-8 January Bible Study Week
  - 10 Witness Committment Day
  - 11 Executive Board Meeting, Campbellsville, 7:30 P. M.
  - 12 W. M. U. Quarterly Meeting
  - 24 Baptist Men's Day

# FEBRUARY

- 3 Evangelism Rally
- 8 Executive Board Meeting, Campbellsville, 7:30 P. M.
- 13 R. A. Swim and Gym, Campbellsville College, 7:00 P. M.
- 14-20 Focus on WMU
  - 28 Volunteers in Mission Sunday

## MARCH

- 6-13 Week of Prayer and Annie Armstrong Home Mission Offering
  - 13 Home Missions Day
- 13-20 Youth Week
  - 14 Associational W. M. U. Council Meeting
  - 14 Executive Board Meeting, Campbellsville, 7:30 P. M.
  - 14 W. M. U. Council Meeting, Campbellsville, 7:30 P. M.
  - 18 Regional Music Festival, All ages, Harrodsburg, Harrodsburg
  - 21 Area Vacation Bible School Clinic, Elizabethtown, Severns Valley, 9:00 A. M.-12:30 P. M.
  - 28 Area Church Training Conference, Elizabethtown, Severns Valley, 7:00-9:30 P. M.

#### APRIL

24

- 1 Associational Children's Bible Drills, 7:30 P. M.
- 11 Executive Board Meeting, Campbellsville, 7:30 P. M.
- 12 Associational W. M. U. Quarterly Meeting
- 15, 16 State Acteens Conference, Campbellsville, Campbellsville
  - 16 Royal Ambassador Track Meet
  - 16 Cooperative Program Prayer Breakfast, South Campbellsville, 7:00 A. M.
  - 17 Cooperative Program Day
  - 22 State Children's Bible Drill, Louisville, Highview
- 22, 23 Kentucky W. M. U. Annual Meeting, Louisville, St. Matthews
  - Life Committment Day

#### MAY

- 1 Senior Adult Day
- 1-8 Associational World Missions Conference
  - 7 Campbellsville College Graduation Campbellsville, 3:00
  - 9 Taylor County Association of Baptists Spring Meeting, Salem, 7:00 P. M.
  - 14 Women's Missionary Union Centennial Celebration
- 14 State Royal Ambassador Track Meet, Cedarmore
- 16-22 Associational Emphasis Week
- 20, 21 Associational Officers Briefing, Cedarmore
  - 21 Associational Brotherhood Convocation

## JUNE

- 1 Evangelism Rally
- 5 Religious Liberty Sunday
- 6 Executive Board Meeting, Campbellsville, 7:30 P. M.
- 7 Associational Baptist Women's Prayer Retreat, Palestine
- 13 Associational W. M. U. Council
- 14-16 Southern Baptist Convention, San Antonio, Texas
- 24, 25 Kentucky Youth Evangelism Conference, Louisville
  Broadbent Arena

# JULY

- 11 Executive Board Meeting, Campbellsville, 7:30 P. M.
- 25 Associational Family Night, Pleasant Hill, 6:30 P. M.

## AUGUST

- 3 Evangelism Rally
- 8 Executive Board Meeting, Campbellsville, 7:30 P. M.
- 17 Ingathering Workshop, Campbellsville, Campbellsville
- 21-28 Church Music Emphasis Week
  - 27 Pastors Appreciation Banquet by Gideons, 7:30 P. M. Campbellsville College Cafeteria
    - 28 Gideon Sunday

#### SEPTEMBER

- 9, 10 BSU Summer Missions Debriefing, Campbellsville College
- 9, 10 Associational Brotherhood Workshop
- 9, 10 Baptist Men's Fishing Tournament, Green River Lake, Ramp 1 Picnic Shelter, 8:00 A. M.-4:00 P. M.
  - 11 Single Adult Day
- 11-18 State Missions Week of Prayer and Eliza Broaddas
  Offering
  - 13 Associational Sunday School Leadership Night
  - 19 Taylor County Association of Baptists Annual Meeting, Mt. Gilboa, 7:00 P. M.
  - 20 Taylor County Association of Baptists Annual Meeting, Palestine, 3:30 and 7:00 P. M.
- 25-10/2 Sunday School Preparation Week
  - 27 Youth Leadership Conference, Campbellsville, Lowell Avenue, 7:00-9:30 P. M.

# OCTOBER

- 7, 8 State Brotherhood Convention, Madisonville, First
  - 9 World Hunger Day
  - 10 Executive Board Meeting, Campbellsville, 7:30 P. M.
- 11 Associational W. M. U. Quarterly Meeting
- 28, 29 Associational Officers Briefing, Cedarmore

# NOVEMBER

- 6-12 Royal Ambassador Week
  - 7 Executive Board Meeting, Campbellsville, 7:30 P. M.
- 15, 16 Kentucky Baptist Convention, Owensboro, First
  - 28 "M" Night
  - 20-23 Foreign Missions Study

## DECEMBER

- 4-10 Foreign Missions Week of Prayer and Lottle Moon Christmas Offering
  - 11 Foreign Missions Day in Sunday School
  - 12 Associational W. M. U. Council
  - 12 Executive Board Meeting, Campbellsville, 7:30 P. M.
  - 25 Christmas

ABLE A CHURCH MEMBERSHIP		1987		3	4	5	13	14	15	16	17	18	. 19	20	24	25	26
Taylor County tate Kentucky	All Addresses below: Cambellsville (Unless otherw		1 Open Country 2 - Vilage lunder 50 3 Town 1500-249 4 - Small City (2 50	Med (100) (0) pop.) 56 (9) 69 (0-5.999) 7-5	lum City 000-49 Joventov Wyhbor Suburbar	(000) (000) (000) (000) (000)	se City (50,000 or more) Downtown Neighborhood Suburban	by letter,	letter, etc.)	members	nt members	nt members	ived from	to non-		property	at end of year
Rev. William R. Beard	(Phone 502-465-2297) City State	Zip		rized th		wice	isms	tions etc.)	ers lost (by statement,	resident n	nonresident	el prese	members received 1-Baptist Churches	No. members fost to Baptist Churches	gy cost	church p	debr
605 Osage Avenue, Cam	pbellsville, Kentucky 42718	<u></u>		organize	5	Service held t	Baptis	add	bers , sta	t t		d total	aptis	흡친	eue eue	5	d church association
CHURCHES	PASTORS & ADDRESSES (INCLUDE ZIP CODE)		County	Year as a c	Locat	YN	Total	Other	Membe death,	Present	Present	Grand	No. m	No. m Baptis	Total	Value	Yotal This a
Acton	Rev. Jimmy Rowland, 203 Underwood Street	(465-4087)	Taylor	1984	3	Y	0	4	0	49	15	64	0	0		\$75,000	0
Campbellsville	Dr. James E. Jones, 424 North Central Avenue	(789-2055)	Taylor	1791	6	Y	33	89	75	1,663	561	2,224	6	15	\$20,260	\$4,500,000	
Eastside	Rev. Charles W. Powers, 535 North Hoskins Avenue	(465-2483)	Taylor	1982	1	. Y	14	3	11	51	28	79	0	11	\$652	\$50,000	
Elkhorn	Rev. James Collison, 3145 East Elkhorn Road	(465-7260)	Taylor	1828	2	γ	19	13	15	414	58	472	4	0	\$5,225	\$300,000	
Fairview	Rev. Charles Harris, 1002 Hampton Court	(465-5113)	Taylor	1955	1	Y	1	0	2	138	0	138	0	0	<b>\$4</b> 16	\$70,000	
Friendship	Rev. David Turner, 31 Friendship Road	(789-3088)	Taylor	1807	1	Y	0	5	0	96	32	128	0	0	\$2,065	\$165,000	
Good Hope	Rev. George R. Gaddie, 636 Lebanon Avenue	(465-6002)	Taylor	1796	1	Y	1	5	9	156	24	180	0	2	\$2,200	\$250,000	
Green River Memorial	Rev. Donald Gowin, 3441 Old Columbia Road	(465-6032)	Taylor	1907	1	Υ	11	5	13	407	82	489	0	0	\$12,000	\$350,000	
Liberty	Rev. Gilbert Sapp, P. O. Box 96	(789-2693)	Taylor	1881	1	Υ	2	1	0	116	62	178	0	0	\$2,190	\$175,000	
Lowell Avenue	Rev. Larry D. Koch, 610 Osage Avenue	(465-7163)	Taylor	1955	7	Y	1	16	20	431	76	507	0	0	\$5,800	\$250,000	
Meadowview	Interim Rev. Jewell Gene Hall, 1971 Old Lebanon Road	(465-4459)	Taylor	1965	7	Y	. 2	1	1	101	0	101	0	0	\$1,700	\$160,000	0
Mt. Gilboa	Rev. Roger Alford, 509 North Jackson Street	(465-8629)	Taylor	1921	1	γ	. 7	8	5	142	40	182	0	0		\$80,000	0
Palestine	Rev. Michael Moynahan, 1424 Réd Fern Road	(789–1765)	Taylor	1843	1	Y	5	2	28	268	85	353	0	6	\$6,680	\$600,000	0
Pitman Valley	Rev. J. V. Mullen, 303 Ingram, Avenue	(465-2495)	Taylor	1960	1	Y	3	3	0	112	73	185	0	0	\$977	\$60,000	0
Pleasant Hill	Rev. Bob E. Martin, 6380 Old Lebanon Road	(789–1462)	Taylor	1840	1	γ	8	4	66	418	174	592	2	8	\$4,203	\$600,000	0
Raikes Hill	Rev. Ed Hamlin, 1403 Sandpiper Circle	(789–1606)	Taylor	(1954)	1	Y	0	2	1	23	3	26	0	0	\$725	\$40,000	0
Robinson Creek	Rev. Steve James, 2564 Smith Ridge Road	(465-6477)	Taylor	1929	1	Y	4	3	14	202	112	314	0	0	\$4,000	\$175,000	0
Salem	Interim Rev. Alvin Hardy, 608 North Central Avenue	(465-3268)	Taylor	1861	1	γ	0	5	18	230	40	270	0	3	\$4,170	\$185,000	0
Saloma	Rev. Jackie Thomason, 1485 West Saloma Road	(789–1406)	Taylor	1951	2	Y	3	3	17	149	20	169	0	2	\$2,000	\$130,000	\$9,513
South Campbellsville	Rev. Howard Davenport, 103 North Carden Street	(789-3237)	Taylor	1937	7	Y	26	9	13	569	178	747	0	4	\$7,003	\$380,000	0
Yuma	Rev. Chris Mueller, 227 Underwood Street	(789–2902)	Taylor	1982	1	Y	0	3	3	91	24	115	О	0	\$3,986	\$74,000	0
Mission of Campbellsvil	le. Statistics included in their totals.		1987	Totals		,	140	172	320	5,803	1,684	7,487	12	51	\$86,247	\$8,629,000	343,649
			1986	Totals			166	201	257	5,974	1,519	7,493	19	15	\$80,589	\$8,498,500	\$376,113
			Gain or L	(~) 28Q			(25)	(29)	63	(170	165	(6)	(7)	36	\$5,658	\$130,500	(\$32,464)
	•		Percentage	Change			-15.7%	-14.4%	24.5%	-2.09	10.9%			240%	7.0%	1.5%	-8.6%

TABLE B SUNDAY SCHOOL	YEAR ENDING 31 I	uly,1087	54	55	56	57	58	59	60	<b>S1</b>	62	63	64	65	66	67	68	69	70	71	72	73
Association Taylor County	(Mo	onth & Dayl	$\Box$			7	-Single aduation	arried										5		- 1	1	Ĕ
State Kentucky Associational Study School Director	All Addresses Below: Campbellsvill (Unless other	lle KY 42718 erwise noted)	- #	ent years)	nt ades 1-61	grades 7-12)	lment S. gr	ment-Married		llment	enrollment	enrollment	errollment	mission(si	yebr 1	Sunday	5 v.	c visital	ınday	,		ub enrollme
Rev. Donald Gowin	(465-6032	.)	enrollment years]	and de	or gr	ment \$ or \$	t enrollr rs or H.S years)	enroll s or H.	s)	r enro	e d		officers a	ž.	Da Sul	ekiy 5 Idanci	Outreach groups	gelist	ic Su bers	, <sub>v</sub> ,	υį	ale Ciub
Address 3441 Old Columbia Road	City ad, Campbellsville, Kentucky 42718	Δþ	등 등	chool enroll through	Children enrollment (6-11 years or grades	h enrollment	38 FF	ag a	Adult enrollment (30-59 years)	Senior Adult enrollment (60 and over)	is Away	Homebound	ral offic	Enrollment of I	Total ongoing Sunday School enrollment	Average weekly School attendence	트즐	ly evangelis S N=no	oer ethnic ol member	Church V.B.S. enrollment	Si F	and Bible
CHURCHES	SUNDAY SCHOOL DIRECTORS & ADDRESSES (INCLUDE 2	ZIP CODE)	Cradle (Birth 1	Presch (Birth	Childi (6.1.1	Youth e	Young A (18-29 ) through	Young (18-29 through	Adult (30-5	Senio (60 a	Adults	Ноте	General	Enroll of ch	Scho	Avera	age Bige	Weekly Y=yes	Number School	Churc	Mission enrollme	Backyard
Acton	Jamie Beek, 1800 Kindness Road	(465–7856)	0	5	5	5	3 -	1	7	2	0	0	2	0	35	20	0	N	0	27	0	0
Campbellsville	Everette Lee, 410 Lakeside Drive	(465–4508)	12	101	142	103	37	121	247	136	0	43	6	29	977	528	40	N	15	324	56	0
Eastside	Marshall Webb, 5758 OldsLebanon Road	(465–6754)	0	10	14	17	0	0	14	12	0	0	3	0	70	40	0	N	. 8	63	0	0
Elkhorn	Terry Bright, 209 Twin Creek Road	(789_1425)	0	59	56	36	28	57	121	45	0	2	3	2	409	195	0	Y	0	91	0	0
Fairview	Lewis Cox, 2868 Barney School Road	(465-7869)	0	8	6	8	0	4	14	10	0	0	3	0	53	24	0	N	0	47	0	0
Friendship	Barry Blevins, 5200 Bengal Road	(789–1673)	2	4	6	9	7	0	34	17	4	4	3	0	90	41	0	N	0	88	0	0
Gond Hope	Lynwood Newton, 417 Lowell Avenue	(465-7652)	6	10	22	11	14	25	23	22	0	7	2	0	142	81	0	N	0	41	0	0
Green River Memorial	Harold Cruse, 3551 Hatcher Road	(465-2365)	10	22	41	29	14	25.	79	59	0	8	3	0	290	173	15	M	0	133	0	0
Liberty	J. C. Magers, 3281 New Lebanon Road	(465–7900)	6	8	9	16	0	32	34	17	0	0	0	0	91	56	0	Υ	0	69	0	0
Lowell Avenue	Tony Young, Cherokee Drive		0	42	68	56	48	19	103	47	0	12	5	0	400	146	0	γ	0	200	0	0
Meadowview	Bill Reese, 338 Wise Road	(465-3203)	2	9	5	0	12	12	13	0	0	0	3	0	56	30	0	N	0	45	0	0
Mt. Gilboa	1787 Gilboa Road Edgar Russell, Finley KY 42736	(465–7035)	0	21	28	22	15	20	21	35	0	3	2	0	163	68	0	N	0	54	25	0_
Palestine	Jimmy Gabehart, 800 Red Fern Road	(465–2840)	1	. 16	26	25	14	17	93	39	0	0	0	2	237	138	-0	N	0	78	0	0_
Pitman Valley	Montie Benningfield, 207 Eads Street	(465–4912)	0	0	15	14	0	33	. 0	0	0	0	0	0	.62	41	0	N	0	<b>5</b> 5	0	0
Pleasant Hill	Eddie O'Banion, 6220 Old Lebanon Road	(465-3610)	0	49	57	57	30	53	106	68	0	27	4	0	451	223	0	N	0	120	0	89
*Raikes Hill			2	3	7	3	0	0	14	0	0	0	0		29	2,3		N		56	$\sqcup$	0
Robinson Creek	Sam Harper, 2752 Smith Ridge Road	(465–3635)	0	24	29	29	10	8	46	34	0	7	2	0	189	102	12	N	0	77	0	0
Salem	Dempsey Kerr, 510 Meadow Creek Road	(465-7796)	0	27	31	26	8	8	50	41	0	0	2	0	193	76	0	Y	0	61	0	0
Saloma	Danny Thomas, 10145 Saloma Road, Finley KY 42	2736 (465-5367)	0	11	8	14	6	8	29	10	0	1	4	0	122	41	0	Y	0	52	0	0
South Campbellsville	lerry Inman, 205 West Hord Street	(465-4529)	0	22	50	20	1	3	89	33	0	0	4	0	222	128	0	M	0	168	0	0
Yuma	Garry Bault, RFD 1, Box, 75, Casey Creek KY 42	(465-3927)	0	6	9	22	2	8	13	13	0	1	2	0	76	35	0	N	0	50	.0	0 .
*Mission of Campbellsvi	le. Statistics included in their totals.	1987 Totals	39	454	627	519	249	454	1;136	645	4	115	5 <b>5</b>	31	4,328	2,184	67	5Y	15	15899	2.5	89
	_	1986 Totals	17	525	619	534	280	559	1,122	687	0	102	54	28	4,540	2,252	50	$\vdash$	20	1,920	105	0_
		Gain or Loss (-)		(71)			(31)	(105)	14	(42)	4	13	1	3	(212)	(68)	17	1	(5)	(21)	(80)	89
		Percentage Change	1299	<u> </u>	1.3%	-2.8%	-11%	-18.8%	1.2%	-6.1%	+	12.8%	2%	10.7%	-4.7%	-330%	<b>34%</b>	<u></u>	-25%	-1.131	6-7 <b>6%</b>	

TABLE C CHURCH TRAINING		1 July; 1987	74	75	76	77	78	79	80	81	82	83	84	85	85
Association Taylor County	All Addresses Below: Campbellsvil	fonth & Dayl He KY 42718	.⊑	19-1	7.12)										
State Kentucky	(Unless oth	erwise noted.)	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	- Sep	grades 7		]	_				enroliment	mission(s)		a do n
Associational Church Training Direc Rev. L. D. Kennedy	(465-865	(7)	ollme	llment rr grades	or gra	ent _	Centers	vial Kit		ent			.E	Ment	weekly Church altendance
Address 400 No <u>rth</u> Columbia Av	enue, Campbellsville, Kentucky 42718	Zip	Preschool enrollment (5 years and under n school)	Children enrollm [6-11 years or g	Youth enrailment [12-17] years or gr	Adult enrolime	aing Ce	N.C.M.T./Survial Penrollment	rLife nent	Other enrollm	ile nent	al officers	ment of irch	Church ng enrol	ge wee
CHURCHES	CHURCH TRAINING DIRECTORS & ADDRESS (INCLUDE 21P	CODE	Presch (5 years)	Childre 16-11	Youth [12-1	Adult 118 ar	Equipping ( enrollment	N.C.M enrollr	MasterLife enrollment	Other	Hold File enrallment	General	Enrollment of church	Total Treinir	Average Training a
Acton	Ruby McDonald, 13053 East Elkhorn Road Elkhorn, KY 42733	(465-4531)	0	6	0	14	0	0	0	0	. 0	1	0	21	14
Campbellsville	Barry Antle, 84 Sheila Drive	(789–1436)	19	28	29	103	0	7	8	40	0	4	0	238	100
Eastside	Charles W. Powers, 535 North Hoskins Avenue	(465–2483)	8	14	14	28	0	0	0	0	64	2	O	130	35
Elkhorn	Tommie Wilson, 570 Elkhorn Loop Road Elkhorn, KY 42733	(465-3383)	6	6	8	30	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	50	40
Fairview															
Friendship	Darrell Priddy, 343 Pitman Road	(789–1048)	5	5	. 8	30	0	0	0	0	0	2	0	50	21
Good Hope	Glenn Benningfield, 1567 Noe Road	(465–6497)	2	7	6	0	36	0	0	0	4	2	0	57	38
Green River Memorial	Tommy Wright, 37 Birdie Avenue	(465–2032)	0	0	0	46	0	0	0	0	0	·5	0	51	40
Liberty															
Lowell Avenue											31			31	0
Meadowview														_	
Mt. Gilboa								8						8	8
Palestine			0	0	11	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	11	7
Pitman Valley															
Pleasant Hill	Darrell Blair, 2074 Old Greensburg Road	(465-3334)	11	23	27	23	0	7	0	0	43	4	0	138	41
*Raikes Hill															
Robinson Creek															
Salem	Jacky Arvin, 112 Pearl Circle	(465-7139)	5	11	4	25	8	0	0	0	0	2	0	55	26
Saloma										17	44	0	0	61	0
South Campbellsville			0	0	0	0	0	14	14	0	0	2	0	30	30
Yuma	Shirley Hughes, 3496 Speck Ridge Road, Elkhorn KY	12733 (465-3819)	7	8	14	13	6	0	0	4	0	1	0	53	22
*Mission of Campbellsv	ille. Statistics included in their totals.	1987 Totals	63	108	121	312	50	36	22	61	186	25	0	984	422
		1986 Totals	80	131	143	364	6	54	32	119	42	25	0	996	440
		Gain or Loss (-)	(17)	(23)	(22)	(52)	44	(18)	(10)	(58)	144	0	0	(12)	(18)
		Percentage Change	-21.2%	-17.6%	-15.4%	-14.3%	733.3%	-33.3%	-31.2%	-48.7%	342.9%	0%		-1.2%	-4.1%

\_\_\_\_

TABLE D MUSIC MINISTRY	YEAR ENDING _	31 July 1987	87	88	89	90	91	92	93	94	95	96	97	98
Association		(Month & Day)		Te e			•				- 32			
Taylor County State	All Addresses below: Camp	bellsville KY 42718 s otherwise noted.		- F	lment			enrollment	enrollment	se		ŝ	Ministry	.0
Kentucky Associational Music Director			ment	n's en	enrollrr	7	_	enrol		gen p	=	Mission(s)	Music A	Music
Miss Lisa Gupton		-765-4416) Zip	enroll	hildre (	children's years)	enrolima years)	dimeni ver)	ringers	selgue	ital er	l music enrollment	Σ	M guis	weekly attendan
623 Westport Road, Eli-	City State		Preschoal enrollm	Younger children's (6-8 years)	r chil	Youth en (12-17 ye	Adult enrollme (18 and over)	Handbell	ensen	Instrumental	ara' m	Enrollment of N of church	l ongoing Ilment	Average v Ministry a
CHURCHES	MUSIC DIRECTORS & ADDRESSES (INCLUDE ZIP CO	DDE)	Pres	(6-8	Older (9-11	You (12:	Adul (18	Han	Vocal	Inst	General leaders	end of of	Total	Aver
Acton	Jamie Beck, 1800 Kindness Road	(465–7856)	0	6	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	6	4
Campbellsville	David E. Garr, P. O. Box 279	(465-8115)	40	46	34	45	89	54	7	30	5	0	350	206
Eastside	Robert Graham, 2880 Newton Lane	(465–3286)	0	0	0	0	12	0	0	0	2	0	14	10
Elkhorn	Romey Reynolds, 92 Meadowview Drive	(789~1903)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Fairview	Lewis Cox, 2868 Barney School Road	(465–7869)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Friendship	Milton Jones, 5025 Bengal Road	(465-5156)	3	3	2	11	13	0	0	0	3	0	35	20
Good Hope	Bruce Embry, 103 Stanford Lane	(465-2170)	0	8	0	0	19	0	2	0	2	0	31	21
Green River Memorial	David Vince		4	4	4	0	15	0	0	0	5	0	32	25
Liberty	Brian Wise, Sputlington Road	(789-2656)	0	О	0	0	17	0	8	0	4	0	29	25
Lowell Avenue	Lisa Gupton, 623 Westport Road, Apt. 3 Elizabethtown, KY 42701	(765-4416)	4	10	11	0	41	0	20	0	8	0	94	64
Meadowview	Dean Dix, 212 Sheridan Drive	(465-8252)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	3	0	3	3
Mt. Gilboa	Nancy Hunt, 902 Gatdenia Avenue	(465-4808)	0	0	0	0	14	0	0	0	3	0	17	12
Palestine	Jim Sabo, Sr., 260 Kristi Lane	(465-4100)	0	5	4	О	20	0	0	0	6	0	35	27
Pitman Valley	Mike Hovious, 621 Newton Lane	(465-1363)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	1	1	0	2	2
Pleasant Hill	William C. Clarke, 2019 Redfern Road	(789-3349)	0	11	12	27	24	0	4	7	3	0	88	40
*Raikes Hill	Jim Cheatham, Bass Ridge Road, Elkhorn KY 42733	(465-5179)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Robinson Creek	Jerry Parker, 838 Martin Road	(465-3418)	0	0	0	0	25	0	0	0	4	0	29	10
Salem	Jacky Arvin, 112 Pearl Circle	(465-7139)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Saloma	Eddie (Hack) Marcum, 213 Saloma School Road	(465-6568)	0	7	0	0	12	0	0	0	4	0	23	10
South Campbellsville	Lewis Rainwater, 214 Sheridan Drive	(465-2888)	0	0	0	0	20	0	0	0	3	0	23	16
Yuma	Norman Mardis, 605 North Hoskins Avenue	(465~3921)	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	2	0	2	2
*Mission of Campbellsvil	le. Statistics included in their totals.	1987 Totals	51	100	67	83	321	54	41	38	58	0	813	497
		1986 Totals	58	117	59	103	374	34	53	38	97	0	933	588
		Gain or Loss (-)	(7)	(17)	8	(20)	(53)	20	(12)	0	(39)	0	(120)	(91)
		Percentage Change	-12.1%	-14.5%	13.6%	-19.4%	-14.2%	58.8%	-22.6%	0%	-40.2%		-12.9%	-15.5%

TABLE E WOMAN'S MISSIONARY	UNION YEAR E		99	100	101	102	103	104	105	106	107	108	109	110	111	112	113
Association Taylor County	All Addresses Rales	(Month & Day) r: Campbellsville KY 4271			Numb	er of On	ganizatio	ins					Enrollment	t			
State	All Addresses below	Unless otherwise noted	1	Т	$\overline{}$	7 2	П	Т	Ι				اء ۾		· ·		
Kentucky Associational WMU Director		Unless otherwise noted.	٠,	,		5 6				- F			1.S.				
Mrs. Liz Shaw.	(465	ŧ697)	, }		6	Wom r H.S	ē -		5	& g =	= ≿	ō	¥ o o	e ~			
Address	City State	Zip	and	CEION Series of	years 7-12)	grang Brans	Wom	s) of	ab di li	Friends a and under- chool}	Actio Bare	years 7-12	roun on th	Mon	officers	si of	io gi
			Sion F	Girls in action (6-11 years or orades 1-6)	Acteens (12-17 y grades 3	B 29 v	Baptist Womer (30 and over)	Mission(s) of church	Total number organizations	Mission Friend (5 years and u not in school)	Girls in Action (6-11 years or grades 1-8)	Acteens (12-17 years of gredes 7-12)	Baptist Young Women (18-29 years or H.S. gredustion through 29 years)	Saptist Women (30 and over)	WIMU of	Mission(s) of church	Total ongoing WMU enrollmen
CHURCHES	WMU DIRECTORS & ADDRESSES (INC.)	.UDE ZIP CODE)	₹ 60 8	Girl 16-	ACI P	8 5 8	B 80	ફ્ર ફ	5 8	Mis 05 100	9 eg	9 = A	Bap (18 gre gre	. 88 00	¥	ş	₽₹
Acton			0	0	o	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Campbellsville			2	6	1	4	4	0	17	18	46	6	12	49	5	0	136
Eastside	JoAnn DeWitt, RFD 1, Box 32 JoAnn DeWitt, Raywick KY 40060	(502-692-2608)	0	0	0	0	1	0	1	0	0	0	0	10	2	0.	12
Elkhorn	Cora Porter, 102 Brook Street	(465–6288)	1	1	1	1	1	0	5	11	9	5	. 8	. 9	13	0	55
Fairview			0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	. 9
Friendship	Geraldine Jones, 5025 Bengal Road	(465–5156)	1	1	1	1	1	0	5	4	5	5	7	10	2	0	38
Good Hope	Ruthie Mardis, 105 Floyd Street	(465-3262)	0	1	0	0	1	0	2	0	2	0	0	16	5	0	23
Green River Memorial	Grace Wilson		1	1	1	1	1	0	5	4	9	5	15	40	3	0	76
Liberty	Joyce Dicken, 4344 Finley Ridge Road	(465-3873)	0	0	С	0	1	0	1	0	0	0	0	16	2	0	18
Lowell Avenue	Joyce Graham, 106 Pearl Circle	(789-1750)	1	1	1	1	2	0	6	20	15	16	15	30	10	0	106
Meadowview			0	0	0	0	0	0	0	. 0	0	0	0	0	0.	0	0
Mt. Gilboa	LaQuita Hunt, 2305 White Rose Road	(465-7671)	1	1	1	1	1	0	5	4	6	9	7	12	.1	0	39
Palestine			1	1	1	0	1	0	4	1	6	5	0	12	3	0	27
Pitman Valley			0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	-0	0
Pleasant Hill	Ina Blakeman, 1730 Noe Road	(465-4823)	1	1	1	1	1	0	5	16	23	17	13	34	13	0	116
*Raikes Hill	_		0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	o
Robinson Creek	Ida Osborne, 812 Martin Road	(789-2416)	1	1	1	0	1	0	4	10	8	3	0	11	6	0	38
Salem	Sharon Wayne, 6502 Hodgenville Road	(789-1088)	0	1	0	0	2	0	3	0	2	0	0	18	1	0	21
Saloma	Wanda Nelson, 283 Saloma School Road	(465-6574)	1	1	1	0	1	0	4	7	3	3	0	14	1	0	28
South Campbellsville	Dorothy Davenport, 103 North Carden Street	(789-3237)	1	2	1	0	1	0	5	11	23	8	0	21	5	0	68
Yuma	RFD 1, Box 83 Stacey Thompson, Casey Creek KY 42723	(502-384-4876)	ı	1	1	0	1	0	4	9	11	11	0	11	5	0	47
*Mission of Campbellsvil	le. Statistics included in their totals.	1987 Totals	13	20	12	10	21	0	76	115	168	93	77	313	77	0	843
		1986 Totals	17	18	11	10	20	0	76	144	155	96	95	297	67	0	854
		Gain or Loss (-)	_	2	1	0	1	0	0	(29)	13	(3)	(18)	16	10	О.	(11)
•		Percentage Change	-23%	11%	9.1%	0%	5.0%		0%	-20.1%	8.4%	-3.1%	-18.9%	5.4%	14.9%	0	-1.3%

--

TABLE F BROTHERHOOD	YEAR ENDING 31 July,	1987	114	115	116	117	118	119	120	121	122	123
Association	(Month & Da		- 114		7.0					- "		
Taylor County	All Addresses Below: Campbellsville KV 42	718	9	7-12)	ttee			±	. ¥e	P 8	-	8
State Kentucky	Unless Otherwise note	đ	ges	grades	committee	Iment	enrollment	Men errollment- n Action	n ervollment- i or Lay Renewi	Brotherhood director and other general Brotherhood Officers	mission(s)	Brother
Associational Brotherhood Directo	(465-5443)		or grades	<b>5</b> .	p pue	елгоште	e) co	ion	or La	direc Bro	ie j	PB 05
Mr. Willard Wise	City State Zip  Chy State Zip		Crusaders (6-11 years	Pioneers (12-17 years o	director	Wen	Men	n Act	Baptist Men Witnessing o	rhood Jenera	Enrollment of n of church .	Total ongoing E enrollment
3504 EIKDOFD ROAD, CA	BROTHERHOOD DIRECTORS & ADDRESSES (INCLUDE ZIP CODE)		rusad -11-	ionee 12-17	RA dire	Baptist Basic	Baptist   Prayer	Beptist / Misslon	laptist Vitnes	rother ther g	f church	atal c
	BRUTTERROOD DIRECTORS & ADDRESSES TITLEDE ETF CODE								_			
Acton			0	0_	0	0	0	0	0_	0_	0	0
Campbellsville			23	10	4	75	0	0	0	4	0	116
Easrside	Stanley DeWitr, RFD 1, Box 32, RAywick KY 40060 (502-69	2-2608)	0	10	2	13	0	0	0	4	0	29
Elkhorn			13	8	3	0	0	0	0	1	0	25
Fairview			0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Friendship	James Alford, 2270 Fallen Timber Road (46	5-5352)	2	4	1	8	0	0	0	1	0	16
Good Hope			0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Green River Memorial	Larry Parrish		4	. 8	1	8	0	0	0	0	0	21
Liberty	Brian Wise, Spurlington Road (78	9-2656)	1	4	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	7
Lowell Avenue			10	0	1	15	0	0	0	1	0	27
Meadowview			0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Mt. Gilboa	George M. Phillips, RFD 3 (46	5-2078)	7	3	3	6	0	0	0	4	0	23
Palestine			0	5	0	9	0	0	0	1	0	15
Pitman Valley			0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Pleasant Hill	M. T. Whatley, 381 Owl Creek Road (46	5-7141)	10	11	4	12	12	12	12	4	0	77
*Raikes Hill			0	0	0	o	0	0	o	0	.0	0
Robinson Creek	Ron Osborne, 812 Marrin Road (78	9-2416)	10	6	0	8	0	0	0	1	ø	25
Salem	Earl Barnett, 101 Howell Street	5-5234)	5	0	2	10	0	5	0	1	7	30
Saloma	Danny Thomas, 10145 Saloma Road, Finley KY 42736 (46	5-5367)	5	0	2	8	0	0	0	1	0	16
South Campbellsville			0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
Yuma			4	5	2	0	0	0	0	0	0	11
*Mission of Campbellsv	lle. Statistics included in their totals,	7 Totals	94	74	27	172	12	17	12	23	7	438
	1986	Totals	116	73	33	199	15	23	22	24	5	510
	Gain or I	Loss (-)	(22)	1	(6)	(27)	(3)	(6)	(10)	(1)	2	(72)
	Percentage	Change	-19.0%	1.4%	-18,2%	-13.6%	-20.0%	-26.1%	-45.5%	-4.2%	40.0%	-14.1%

. .

TABLE G TOTAL RECEIPTS, LC	CAL EXPENDITURES & STEWARDSHIP YEAR ENDING	1 July 1987	21	22	23	124	125	126	127	128	129	130	131	132	133	134	135
Association		(Month & Day)		$\Box$	1								141	- 102	103	134	133
Taylor County	All Addresses Bellow Campbellsville K			١	à			wì.									
State K entucky	Unless otherwise	noted	1	t es	e si si			arings,		1		100	on new uring the	during			Z S
Associational Treasurer	-		titherc	Program goof a	and mussions goal as	gifts	zi zi	all offerin	pts		<b>B</b> -	salarie	f or	1	_ e		expenditu
Rev. James K. Fox	(789-13	Zip	of titl	Progra	mes.	etc.	d Gif	8, E	receipts	Receipts	borrowed the year	staff s	id out	retirement	ratu	es s	ă.
75 Roland Street, Camp	pbellsville, Kentucky 42718	2.0	per c		ational	sign.	nate	s tithes,	other	8	g the	uch st	v paid	1 -	a f	ditu.	local
CHURCHES	TREASURER & ADDRESSES (INCLUDES ZIP CODE)		Š	Copperative	Associati cent of u	Undesignated offerings, etc.	Designated Offerings, e	Total and s	A o	Total	Money	Q.	Money constru year	Debt	Church literature	All other local expenditures	Total
Acton	Doris Arnold, 2234 Long Branch Road	(465-2217)	1,7	12.0	2.00	\$17,261	- \$753	\$18,014	\$0	\$18,014	\$0	\$5,833	\$0	\$1,626	\$803	\$3,740	\$12,002
Campbellsville	Henry Lee, # 1 Hastings Circle	(789-1095)		25.0	0.75	:518,705	233,114	751,819	35,727	787,546	0	136,833	0	35,246	14,068	377,147	563,294
Eastside	Roy Graham, 464 Cave Road	(465-4389)		6.0	2.00	\$4 <b>,</b> 561	4,561	11,003	15	11,018	0	0	7,132	9,201	480	978	17,791
Elkhorn	Deborah Burress, 93 Happy Hill Drive	(465-6822)	250	26.0	1.10	<b>⊋110,493</b>	26,611	137,104	0	137,104	0	42; 405	0	20,000	6,686	48,324	117,415
Fairview	Connie Tucker, 6495 Spurlington Road	(465-7901)	?	6.0	2.00	\$10,817	1,145	11,962	0	11,962	3,000	6,670	5,500	547	644	2,028	15,389
Friendship	Milton Jones, 5025 Bengal Road	(465-5756)	30	16.0	6.00	\$23,429	3,718	27,147	0	27,147	0	13,088	0	0	1,248	6,508	20,844
Good Hope	Terry Dabney, 418 Lebanon Avenue	(465-2933)	25	26.0	2.50	\$65,149	22,510	87,659	1,722	89,381	25,000	24,066	41,110	2,643	3,385	15,672	86,876
Green River Memorial	Joe Turpin		?	15.0	0.00	\$83,167	12,185	95,352	4,111	99,463	0	28,223	0	15,289	3,619	30,461	77,592
Liberty	Robert Wise, 460 Spurlington Road	(465-4366)	34	10.0	2.50	\$31,372	1,619	32,991	1,730	34,721	0	9;047	0	0	1,077	19,886	30,010
Lowell Avenue	Henry Pippin, 715 Shearee Court	(465-3952)	60	13.0	2,50	\$104,943	28,157	133,100	696	133,796	0	37,880	8,734	20,042	3,207	53,686	123,549
Meadowview	Harold Mills, 208 Hord Street	(465~8342)	2	10.0	2.00	\$16,634	4,212	20,846	3,149	23,995	0	9,525	0	0	768	6,131.	16,424
Mt. Gilboa	Elizabeth Russell, 1787 Mt. Gilboa Road Finley KY 42736	(465-7035	?	22.0	1.70	\$43,288	7,950	51,238	1,077	52,315	0	28,286	0	0	2,279	8,157	38,722
Palestine	Calvin & Helen Burress, 460 Bear Track Ro	1. (465-5231)	32	26.0	1.00	\$88,456	16,183	104,639	0	104,639	15,000	37,949	0	0	3,010	17,712	58,671
Pitman Valley	Gatha Williams, 548 Timothy Trail	(465-2784)	10	1.1	1.12	\$9,851	1,327	11,178	0	11,178	0	7,800	325	0	293	1,843	10,261
Pleasant Hill	Charles L. England, 5204 Old Lebanon Roa	d (465-5993)	81	27.0	2.00	\$120,153	21,821	141,974	3,709	145,683	0	47,392	0	0	5,780	18,615	71,787
*Raikes Hill	Louise Bland, Bass Ridge Road Etkhorn KY 42733	(465-6820)	5	10.0	0.00	\$4,920	257	5,177	47	5,224	0	5,720	0	0	348	2,600	8,668
Robinson Creek	Tommy Grimes, 168 Grimes Road	(465-2053)	48	15.0	2.00	\$53,200	7,130	60,330	0	60,330	0	24,000	0	.0	1,700	6,800	32,500
Salem	David Gaddie, 305 Summit Drive	(789-2913)	30	16.3	2.00	\$60,945	8,364	69,309	0	69,309	0	28,187	0	0	6,406	10,156	44,749
Saloma	Jimmie Nelson, 283 Saloma Road	(465-6574)	20	14.0	3.00	\$25,911	2,755	28,666	0	28,666	9,000	8,670	9,891	378	1,908	6,235	27,082
South Campbellsville	C. W. Glasscock, 917 Maplewood Street	(465-3677)	,	5.0	1.0	\$76,772	3,511	80,283	101	80,384	0	30,468	0	0	3,091	40,496	74,055
Yuma	William Humphress, 209 Happy Hills Drive	(465-7547)	15	10.0	0.00	.\$11,733	474	12,207	0	12,207	0	4,842	0	0	682	3,986	9,510
*Mission of Campbellsv	ile. Statistics included in their totals.	1987 Totals	1,066	15.1	1.80	\$1,478,721	\$408,100	\$1,886,821	\$52,037	\$1,938,858	\$52,000	\$531,164	\$72,692	\$104,792	\$61,134	678,561	\$1,448,523
		1986 Totals	777	15.7	1.62	\$1,393,789	\$256,892	\$1,650,681	\$102,547	\$1,753,228	\$73,825	\$512,067	\$53,954	\$146,390	\$62,268	468,297	\$1,243,976
	Gair	n or Loss (-)	289	-0.7	0.2	\$84,932	\$151,208	\$236,140	(\$50,520)	\$185,630	(\$21,825)	18,097	\$18,738	%41,418	(\$1,134)	210,264	\$204,547
	Perce	ntage Change	37.2	<b>%-4</b> %	15%	6.1%		14.3%	-49.39	10.6%	-29.69	3.5%	34.79	-28.3%	-1.89	44.9%	16.4%

TABLE H MISSION EXPENDITU	RES YEAR ENDING	31 July, 1967	136	137	138	139	140	141	142	143	144	145	146	147	148	149	150
Association		(Month & Day)	CHURCH	SPONSORED	MISSIONS							USE EXPEN	DITURES				·
Taylor County State Kentucky	All Addresses below: Campbellsville unless otherw		out on new during the	Lioi .	Total church sponsored mission expenditures	Program	Associational missions program		Annie Arm- offeringi	SB Foreign Missions (incl. Lottie Moon Christmas offering)	ols. etc.)	- ·			All other (Bible Society, Temperance League, etc.)	sion Ires	tures
Associational Clark Lim Cambbell	(465-8820)		25 PE	miss	ch sp	P. 95	<u>5</u>	600		ind. I	Ischo	n's good	- F	2	Bible empe	other mission e expenditures	bendi Dendi
Address 711 North Columbia Av	City State enuė, Campbellsville, Kentucky 42718	Zip	Money paid o construction or	ther o	chura oo ex	Cooperative	ciatio	missions	P ~ ®	oreigr ions (	hristl	hildre ss plus	SB Hospitals	Homes the aged	ther {	e exp	Grand Total Mlasion expenditures
CHURCHES	CHURCH CLERKS & ADDRESSES (INCLUDES ZII	P CODE)	Mon	All other church sponsored mission expenditures	Total	, coo	Asso	State	SB Hor Mission strong	SB F Miss	SB Christlan education (schools. e	SB Children's homes (cash plus goods)	88	SB Fort	Socia	Total c	Gran
Acton	Ruby McDonald, 13053 East Elkhorn Road	(465-4531)	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$2,059	\$338	\$0	\$98	\$0	\$335	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$771	\$2,830
Campbellsville	Jim Campbell, 711 North Columbia Avenue	(465-8820)	0	8,668	8,668	129,208	4,203	21,479	4,268	12,280	28,994	2,216	0	-0	29,610	84,000	221,876
Eastside	Dorothy Graham, 2880 Newton Lane	(465_3286)	0	0	0	200	75	50	50	102	50	50	0	0	444	821	1,021
Elkhorn	Gladys Roberts, 109 Old Elkhorn Road	(465-7536)	0	0	0	8,966	1,200	160	600	1,744	2,700	381	0	0	2,545	9,330	18,296
Fairview	Diane Colvin, 807 North Central Avenue	(465-5388)	0	0	0	611	204	78	0	56	0	75	0	0	0	413	1,024
Friendship	Jane Blevins, 5200 Bengal Road	(789–1673)	0	0	0	3 ,672	417	101	211	1,725	769	178	0	0	932	4,333	8,005
Good Hope	3365 Saloma Road James Netherland, Finley KY 42736	(465-7006)	0	0	0	17,000	1,503	752	1,033	2,525	6,715	478	100	0	928	14,034	31,034
Green River Memorial	Larry Willis, 2645 Old Columbia Road	(465–8795)	0	0	0	11,407	0	919	1,185	1,747	300	736	0	6	378	5,265	16,672
Liberty	Sarah Raikes, Dutton Creek Road	(789–2372)	0	0	0	2,777	624	321	420	559	0	353	. 0	0	248	2,525	5,302
Lowell Avenue	Marietta Moyers, 401 Ingram Avenue	(465-8505)	0	0	0	14,628	1,496	219	738	2,517	3,328	72	0	0	68	8,438	23,066
Meadowview	Joy Bryant, 104 Valley View Drive	(465–6703)	0	0	0	1,921	324	260	-0	1,555	810	662	0	0	0	3,611	5,532
Mt. Gilboa	Debra Hunt, 545 Crescent Hill Manor	(789-3206)	0	0_	0	9,623	600	222	708	3,705	200	162	0	0	1,571	7,168	16,791
Palestine	Lester Caulk, 302 North Shore Drive,	(465-2153)	0	0	0	23,138	877	468	1,399	2,931	4,224	1,081	0	0	920	11,900	35,038
Pitman Valley	Brenda Russell, 235 Doc Lane, Finley KY 4273	6 (465–3683)	0	0_	0	110	110	0	40	45	0	90	0	0	0	285	395
Pleasant Hill	Anita Berry, 78 Cherwood Drive	(465-2511)	0	0	0	32,464	2,403	667	805	8,082	1,500	395	0	0	3,812	17,664	50,128
*Raikes Hill	Margie Cheatham, Bass Ridge Road Elkhorn KY 42733	(465-5179)			0	580	60	0_	100	75	35	185	0	0_	.0	455	1,035
Robinson Creek	Marilyn Smith, 105 East Martin Road	(465-3213)	0	0	0	7,583	0	301	250	797	1,600	281	0	0	32	3,261	10,844
Salem	Kathryn Arvin, 2875 Hodgenville Road	(465–4905)	0	0	0	8,100	795	300	445	1,200	1,239	0_	0	0	35	4,014	12,114
Saloma	Helen Franklin, 508 Bell Avenue	(465-7719)	500	0	500	3,691	829	150	76	126	0	22	0	0	0	1,203	5,394
South Campbellsville	Frances Smith, 201 Eads Street	(465-2352)	0	0	0	3,687	737	0	81	726	1,475	126	0	0	.737	3,882	7,569
Yuma	Janice Thompson, 5307 Knifley Road, Elkhorn	KY 42733	0	0	0	1,181	0	49	103	92	0	65	.0	0	0	309	1,409
*Mission of Campbellsvi	lle. Statistics included in their totals.	1987 Totals	500	в,668	9,168	282,026	16375	7,496	12,510	42,464	54,239	7,423	100	0	42,260	183,227	474,421
		1986 Totals	0	12,108	12,108	281,608	17,524	6,108	12,759	36,715	45,369	4,872	305	0	18,449	142,101	_435,817
		Gain or Loss (-)	500	(3,440)	(2,940)	418	(789)	1,388	(249)	5,749	8,870	2,551	(205)		23,811	41,126	38,604
		Percentage Change		-28.4%	-24.1%	-0.19	-4.5%	22.75	-2%	15:7%	19.6%	52.4%	-67.2%		129.1%	28.9%	8.9%

TABLE I SPECIAL INFORMATION	YEAR ENDING	31 July, 1987	28	29	30	31	32	33	34	35	36	37	38	39	40	41	_		_			48 49			
Association Taylor County	(Mo All Addresses Below: Campbellsvi	nth & Day)						-	5								Doe	s chu	irch h	ave. o	bserve.	. plan, u	se, etc		Y = Yes N = No
State		erwise noted.	ions	Suois	SU Je	Suc	90	ng goal	offerin			_ 5		"S	CONV Of UNIV.		gul.		≥		ee		<sub>E</sub>		
Kentucky Moderator Mr. Darrell Hunt		(465-4808)	the ye	e miss	missic the ve	missions	ay Sch	offering	Armstrong offering	School	TV = TV B = both	School member	vals	"re-baptis	ate co	No. accepting Christ during a revival	s meet		ne Study	cessing	Committee	ver	Annuity Pi		lay budge
Address	City State	Zip	ch-typ furing	ch-typ	r-type	r-type	Sunday	Moon	Arms	Christian Day School enrollment		in Sunday S not church r	of revivals	-	in state of college	pling (	Weekly workers	onal p		data proc	Life C	Church Event	d Ann	Ministry	Baplist Metrs Day State paper in bur
CHURCHES	Campbellsville, Kentucky 42718  Charmen of deacons & addresses (include zip	CODE	o. chu	o. chui	o othe		No. New Members	(S) Lottie	Annie	nristiar Irollme	N=none R=radio	No. in S but not	Number	прег	ansared	acce ring a	eekly	Bi-vocational	\$5	BMT praye Auto, data	Christian Life	PGG Church Media library	Expanded	Milly N	State pa
Acton	Charles Arnold, 2234 Long Branch Road	(465-2217)	0	0	0	2 5 0	žž	<u>∞</u> \$0	€ \$98	ون ون	z« N	1	0.	ē 0	-9 S S	2 중	\$	Ϋ́	ñ ñ	£ 4	5	8 ₹	Δ	E 6	E Z
Campbellsville	J. B. Crawley, P. O. Box 185	(465-5762)	0	1	0	0	121	12,075	4,258	0	В	33	2	0	28	8	Y	+	+	7	Y	,	YY	Y.	ΥΥ
Eastside	Stanley DeWitt, RFD 1, Box 32, Raywick KY 4006	0 (502-692-2608)	0	0	0	0	6	125	50	0	N	0	1	2	0	0	H	$\pm$	+	+	$\forall$	+	$\forall$	+	Y
Elkhotn	Charles Seaborne, Todd Street		0	0	0	0	10	0	588	0	N	25	i	0	0	0	H	$\pm$	+	+	+	١,	+	+	+
Fairview	,		0	0	0	0	2	0	0	0	N	0	2	0	0	0	$\vdash$	Y	$^{\dagger}$	+	$\forall$	+	+	+	+
Friendship	Herbert Gaddie, 321 Moss Road	(465–7066)	0	0	0	0	9	2,000	211	0	Ν	0	2	0	0	0	П	Y	+	+	П	+	$\forall$	+	ΥY
Good Hope	E. Poe Young, 320 Robinson Avenue	(465-4443)	0	0	0	0	5	2,500	1,033	0	N	0	1	0	0	0	Y	_	Y	+	Y	,	,	1.	ΥY
Green River Memorial	Clyde Akridge		0	0	0	0	0	0	1,185	0	N	0	0	0	0	0		T	$\top$	$\top$	$\Box$	١,	/ Y	十	+
Liberty	Robert L. Wise, 460 Spurlington Road	(465-4366)	0	0	0	0	0	400	420	0	N	0	1	0	0	0	П	T	Y	Y	П	Y	#	-	ΥY
Lowell Avenue	Tom Gupton, 484 Bear Track Road	(465-7394)	0	0	0	0	8	2,100	738	0	N	6	1	0	4	0	$\Box$	T	T	$\top$	$\Box$	Y	/ Y	٦.	Y
Meadowview	Welby Simpson, 205 Smith Ridge Road	(465-5917)	0	0	0	0	3	0	0	0	N	0	0	0	1	0		Y	$\top$	$\top$	П	$\top$	П	$\top$	T
Mt. Gilboa	Carl Hunt, 2305 White Rose Road	(465-7671)	0	0	0	0	10	2,500	634	0	N	19	1	0	2	0			T	T		Y	,	γ,	y y
Palestine	William Bault, 828 West Main Street	(465-7746)	0	0	0	0	12	1;800	1;399	0	N	19	2	0	4	4		T					П	Τ,	Y Y
Pitman Valley	Julius Agee, 321 Jan Street	(465-8044)	0	0	0	0	0	50	40	0	N	9	2	0	0	3		Y			П	$\top$	П		
Pleasant Hill	James L. Noe, 1938 Noe Road	(465-5750)	0	0	0	0	21	3;500	805	0	В	24	2	0	5	4		T	7	Y	П	Y	/ Y	Y	ΥY
*Raikes Hill	Jim Cheatham, Bass Ridge Road, Elkhorn KY 42733	(465-5179)					5	75	100	О	N	0	2	0	1	0			T	$\top$			Y	$\top$	Т
Robinson Creek	Ron Osborne, 812 Martin Road	(789-2416)	1	2	0	0	19	1,500	250	0	N	12	2	0	2	3						Y	$\prod$	,	ΥΥ
Salem	Jack Arvin, 2875 Hodgenville Road	(465-4905)	0	0	0	0	0	1,200	445	0	N	20	1	0	0	0			Y			ч	П	Τ,	v
Saloma	Jiminie Nelson, 283 Saloma School Road	(465-6574)	0	0	0	0	5	126	76	0	N	0	1	0	0	0						Y	П		Г
South Campbellsville	David Wilson, 212 Crawford Street,	(465-6546)	0	0	0	0	16	550	81	0	R	0	2	2	1	12				$\Box$			П	٠,	v
Yuma	Ernest Fox, 5905 Knifley Road, Elkhorn KY 42733	(465-8521)	0	0	0	0	3	92,	103	0	N	3	0	0	0	0		Y	Y	Y			Y		
*Mission of Campbellsvil	e. Statistics included in their totals.	1987 Totals	1	3	0	0	257	30,518	12,414	0	2B 1R	177	23	4	47	35	2y (	3y₁ 4	y 3	y 1y	1y	1 y 10 y	5y	3y 12	) 10y
		1986 Totals	0	0	1	1	342		12,031			215													
		Gain ot Loss (-)					(85)		383			(38)						$oxed{oxed}$							
		Percentage Change					-24.99		3.2%			-17.7%											$\Gamma$		

--

# PORTRAIT OF LEADERSHIP REV. GILBERT SAPP, MODERATOR 1962-1963

Gilbert Sapp was born on the seventh day of December in the year of our Lord, 1916, to Yance and Annie Yates Sapp in Taylor County Kentucky. He married Anna Elizabeth Vice of Williamstown, Kentucky, on November 4, 1939. Their marriage has been blessed with three children, Gary, Midgen, and Philip.

The Sapp family returned to Campbellsville in 1955. With three children in public school at this time. Bro. Sapp began his baccalaureat education at Campbellsville Junior College. He was called to Liberty Baptist Church in Taylor County as Pastor in 1956 and was ordained in April of that year. After finishing Junior College, he waited one year before continuing his education at Campbellsville which had become a senior college. During this time at Liberty, Bro. Sapp was active in the formation of the Taylor County Association of Baptists. serving on the original Constitution Committee. After graduating with a Bachelor of Arts from Campbellsville College, he attended Southern Baptist Theological Seminary for four years during which time he attained a Bachelor of Divinity degree.



He was called to pastor the Hopewell Baptist Church, Mercer County Association, after having served Liberty as pastor for eight and one-half years. He served two years as moderator of that association and two years on the Kentucky Baptist Convention Executive Board. He also taught a Sunday School lesson on radio for two years during his three and one-half years at Hopewell.

He moved to the First Baptist Church of Russell Springs in Russell County Association in 1967 where he served as president of the Russell Springs ministerial association for four years. Bro. Sapp served as moderator of that association on two different occasions—1969-1971 and 1980-1981. He was on the Western Recorder board of directors for five years and served on the Nominating Committee for the Kentucky Baptist Convention for four years during this pastorate. Also during his fifteen years in that church, he received his Master of Divinity from Southern Seminary.

Upon his retirement in 1982, he received the following honors: Certificates of Appreciation from (1) the Russell County School Board for service in Russell County Schools, (2) the Russell County Hospital, and (3) Dwight Hadley, Judge Executive of Russell County. He also received (4) the Key to the City of Russell Springs and (5) a Plaque for service in and to the Russell County Baptist Association.

Upon returning to Taylor County, he was again called to Liberty Baptist Church, where he is presently serving as pastor. During his last tenure as pastor, Bro. Sapp has led the church in an illustrious building program and has helped the church see a new vision in mission service, culminating with three of his congregation serving on the mission fields of Kenya during 1987.

HISTORICAL TABLES (1958-1972)						
DATE	CHURCH	MODERATOR	CLERK	PREACHER		
1958	Campbelisville	J. Chester Badgett	Woodruff T. Chandler	D. L. Druien J. C. Badgett		
1959	Elkhorn	J. Chester Badgett	Woodruff T. Chandler	J. A Parker L. A Fishburn		
1960	Good Hope Liberty	D. L. Druien	Woodruff T. Chandler	W. E. Miller T. H. Harding		
1961	Lone Valley Campbellsville	D. L. Druien	Woodruff T. Chandler	Gilbert Sapp H. T. Parrott		
1962	Mt. Gilboa South Campbellsville	T. H. Harding	Woodruff T. Chandler	Harvey Morrison Marshall Black		
1963	Palestine Lowell Avenue	Gilbert Sapp	Woodruff T. Chandler	Ralph Boots L. M. Hamilton		
1964	Pleasant Hill Campbellsville	Homer Kirtley	Woodruff T. Chandler	J. C. Badgett D. L. Druien		
1965	Robinson Creek Campbellsville	Homer Kirtley	Woodruff T. Chandler	Harvey Morrison William R. Beard		
1966	Salem Campbellsville	William R. Beard	Woodruff T. Chandler	L. M. Hamilton Landon Hadley		
1967	Saloma Lowell Avenue	William R. Beard	J. W. Mallard	Joe Hampton Arnold Moon		
1968	South Campbellsville Green River Memorial	Joe R. Hampton	J. L. McNeal	Arnold Moon Ralph Boots		
1969	Campbellsville Neadowview	J. B. Crawley	Lonnie Turner	Landon Hadley Roy Fowler		
1970	Elkhorn Mt. Gilboa	J. B. Crawley	Lonnie Turner	L. D. Kennedy David Jester		
1971	Good Hope Liberty	Landon Hadley	George R. Gaddie	J. Gene Hall Richard Clement		
1972	Friendship Palestine	Landon Hadley	George R. Gaddie (M) (M) Missionary Me	Hardin Hosey Jim McKinley		
			(a) missionary he	Juge		

# HISTORICAL TABLES (1973-1986)

DATE	CHURCH	NODERATOR	CLERK	PREACHER
1973	Robinson Creek Pleasant Hill	Darrell Hunt	George R. Gaddie	Charles R. Harris (M) Wilburn Hoglen
1974	Salem Lowell Avenue	Darrell Hunt	George R. Gaddie	Richard Shields (M) William Bender
1975	Green River Memorial South Campbellsville	Richard Shields	George R. Gaddie	J. C. Badgett (M) Bobby Evans
1976	Saloma Campbellsville	Richard Shields	Ken Foreman	Marshall Black (M) Wayne Hassenmyer
1977	Fairview Palestine	Jerry Kibbons	Hardin Hosey	George Gaddie (M) Tacahiro Oue
1978	Robinson Creek Blkhorn	Jerry Kibbons	Hardin Hosey	Donald Gowin (M) Donald Spiegel
1979	Liberty Good Hope	George R. Gaddle	Hardin Hosey	Thurmon Eaton (M) J. Alvin Hardy
1980	Pleasant Hill Mt. Gilboa	George R. Gaddle	L. D. Kennedy	Jerry Kibbons (M) L. D. Kennedy
1981	Pitman Valley Salem	L. D. Kennedy	Jim Campbell	Paul Horner (N) Chester Badgett
1982	Friendship Lowell Avenue	Marshall Black	Jim Campbell	Don Watson (M) Jim McKinley
1983	Meadowview South Campbellsville	Marshall Black	Jim Campbell	Bob Martin (M) Jeff Day
1984	Yuma Campbellsville	James E. Jones	Jim Campbell	Richard Reed (M) Bill Marshall
1985	Saloma Elkhorn	James E. Jones	Jim Campbell	Howard Davenport (N) Richard Clement
1986	Robinson Creek Green River Memorial	Darrell Hunt	Jim Campbell	George R. Gaddle (N) Allen West
1987	Eastside	Darrell Hunt	Jim Campbell	(M) Taylor County- Kenya Partnership
	Pleasant Hill		(M) Missionar	James E. Jones

# INDEX

Associational Directory
Associational Officers
Brotherhood Officers
Committees
Department Directors
Executive Board Members
Ordained Ministers
Other Staff
Pastors!
W. M. U. Officers
Calendar of Activities for 198745-4
Constitution and By-Laws
Digest of Letters (Historical Events)
Historical Tables
Order of BusinessAnnual Meeting
Order of BusinessSpring Meeting
Portrait of Leadership
Proceedings of Annual Meeting
Proceedings of Spring Meeting
Registered Messengers
Reports24-4
Auditor
Brotherhood3
Budget Committee4
Christian Education
Church Music
Church Training3
Evangellsm Committee
Direct Mission
Directors of Missions
Executive Board
Foreign Mission
Historical Events
Home Mission
In Memoriam3
Media Committee4
Missions Committee3
Nominating Committee4
Resolutions Committee4
Stewardship and Cooperative Program
Sunday School3
Time, Place, and Preacher2
Treasurer2
Vacation Bible School3
Women's Missionary Union
Statistical Tables48-5